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Mendoza, Vise Top Lazbuddie Grads
an EMT Class is scheduled to 

begin on Tuesday, May 14 and 
continue through Aug. 27. The

continue through Aug. 27. The 
class will meet each Tuesday 
and Thursday from 6 to 10 p.m,. 
in the EMS Building.

Chris Black, second in com
m a n d  at Tech Teaching School, 

will be the instructor. The class 
is open to anyone who wishes to 
enroll. The fee is S250 with a 
charge of $24.95 for the book. 
Twelve persons have signed up 
for the course at the present, 
time.

. . .
I  Chad Griswald of Winters 
was among the students honor
ed at the Annual Western Texas 
College Awards Day held April 
23.

Griswold was named All- 
Around Life Saver and was 
presented a certificate by Mike 
Harrison, WTC Physical educa
tion instructor.

* Chad and his family were 
honored at a reception in the 
Scurry County Museum on the 
campus following the cere
monies.

Chad’s grandparents living in 
Muleshoe area are Annie Floyd 
and Leonard and Betty Gris
wold.

I
The Lazbuddie seniors will be 

sponsoring a Supper and Talent 
Show on Thursday, May 16 in 
the Lazbuddie school. Funds 
from the supper and talent show 
will finance the senior trip to 
Nashville, Tenn.

The meal will be catered by 
Blue Goose Catering and will 

^consist of barbecue and all the 
trimmings.

Serving will begin at 6:45 and 
the talent show at 8 p.m. 
Tickets for the meal and show 
are $10 for adults; $8 for 
students; and $5 for pre-school. 

***
This week’s educator of the 

pweek at Watson Junior High is 
Janet Gracey, Special Ed teach
er. Principal's Awards went to 
Kristi Bennett, sixth grade; 
Rebecca Snell, seventh grade; 
and Joel Sigala, eighth grade. 

***
Cont. Page 6, Col. b

ROTARY PROGRAM—Program chairman for the recent Rotary 
Club meeting was at right Mark Morton. Eileen Morton, his wife, 
presented the program titled “ Aging in America.’’ (Journal Photo)

ASCS Updates Farm 

Program Deadlines
1991 SMALL GRAIN 
ACREAGE REPORT

The final date to certify or 
request aerial measurement 
service for wheat, rye, barley, 
oats, and triticale, regardless of 
use, program or non-program, 
ACR or CU, is May 15, 1991. 
This is also the final date to 
certify to zero acreage planted if 
the farm has a base for that 
commodity.

SMALL GRAINS LEFT 
STANDING

If you have wheat or other 
small grains on ACR or CU that 
will be left standing and not 
substantially destroyed by May 
15, 1991, you MUST file a 
request to leave the small grain 
standing and pay a $10 fee by 
May 15 to stay in compliance.

MEASURING SERVICE
As soon as we get your 

farm measured, you will be 
notified of the measured acre
age and you have only five 
workdays in which to adjust (if 
any) and certify your acres in 
this office. Please notify this

office if you have to adjust, 
prior to plowing anything up.

FAILED ACRES 
Any small grain crops that 

fail due to a natural disaster 
beyond the producer’s control, 
MUST be certified and an ASCS 
574 (Disaster Application) filed 
before the crop is disturbed.

MAINTENANCE OF ACR, 
CU/PAY, AND CRP 

Weed control measures 
must be carried out in a timely 
manner on acreage designated 
as ACR and CU for Pay 
throughout the calendar year. 
Weed control measures also 
MUST be carried out timely on 
CRP land throughout the life
span of the CRP contract. 
Failure to control noxious 
weeds, wind and water erosion, 
could result in total loss of farm 
program benefits and/or your 
,CRP contract.

HAYING AND GRAZING 
ACR AND CU/PAY 

Haying and grazing ACR 
and CU for Payment acres is 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 4

Saving Lives,That’s What Its All About
Emergency Medical Services 

(EMS), and some of the 
terminology and techniques are 
new. The purpose is the same 

it’s always been” Says;as
Jackey Burris, EMS director, 

p “ to get help to sick and injured 
people when they need it.” 

“ EMS in Muleshoe is trained 
EMS professionals, hospital per
sonnel, physicians and people in 
the community all working

together,” says Burris. Emer
gency medical service in Mule
shoe is provided by Bailey 
County EMS. The service con
sist of two vehicles and is 
funded by the Bailey County 
Commissioners.

Currently, the sixteen full 
time members and three rotat
ing paramedics handle the care 
given by Bailey County EMS.

Bailey County EMS Personel

Thirteen members of the 
1990-91 senior class at Laz
buddie will graduate in com
mence exercises Tuesday, May 
28 in the school auditorium. 
Dug Chatman, pastor of the 
Lazbuddie M ethodist Church 
will give the spiritual address.

With a grade point average of 
92.85, Elsa Mendoza, daughter 
of Trinidad and Carmen Men
doza, will give the Valdictorian 
Address. Giving the Salutorian 
Address will be Jana Vise, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Dale 
Vise. She has a gradepoint 
average of 90.27.

Miss Mendoza participated in 
UIL in the One Act Play, 
Spelling and Typing.

Her honors courses included: 
English II, English III, English 
IV, Algebra II, Geometry, and 
Trigonometry.

During her four years in high 
school, Miss Mendoza was a 
member of the Future Home
makers of America all four 
years; parliamentarian of the 
Lazbuddie Lasting Rose Chapter 
of Future Homemakers of 
America, one year. She attend
ed Future Homemakers of 
America Regional Convention in 
Odessa. She served as first 
vice-president of the Lazbuddie 
Lasting Rose Chapter of Future 
Homemakers of America, one 
year, and was president of 
Lazbuddie Lasting Rose Chapter 
of Future Homemakers of

America, one year. A member 
of the Lazbuddie Chapter of 
National Honor Society, Miss 
Mendoza served as secretary 
three years, was a member of 
the Lazbuddie Chapter of 
National Honor Society three 
years. She served as Lazbuddie 
Chapter of National Honor 
Society. She was a member of 
the Student Council three years, 
Lazbuddie High School March
ing Band one year and was 
1990-91 Band Officer, Lazbuddie 
High School Marching Band, 
assistant Drum Major, senior 
class reporter, Lazbuddie Long
horn Spirit Girl recipient and 
was Student of the Month twice.

She received the English I 
award, Algebra I award, Typing 
I award. Consumer Education, 
Physical Science, Algebra II, 
Biology and American History 
honors. She attended Twirling 
Camp one year and Drum 
Major Camp one year.

She is a member of the 
Muleshoe Immaculate Concep
tion Catholic Church.

The daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Dale Vise, Jana will 
graduate with a grade point 
average of 90.27. Her honors 
courses include English II, 
English III, English IV, World 
History and Physics. She com
pleted 12 advanced courses.

She participated in Ready 
Writing and One Act Play in 
UIL competition.

EMPLOYEE OF MONTH - Robert Montgomery, Chamber of Com
merce president, (Right) presented the Employee of the Month 
plaque to L.T. Johnson. Johnson earned the award for April.

(Journal Photo)

include: Jackey Burris, EMT-P; 
Kem Bales, EMT-1-Paramedic 
Student; Todd Ellis, EMT; 
Curby Brantley, EMT-1; Shelia 
Black. ECA;Kim Black, EMT-1; 
Alex Garcia, EMT; Joyce Mc- 
Gehee, EMT; Starla Ellis, EMT; 
Kay Lynn Brantley, ECA; Mary 
Bonham, ECA; Raymon Mar
tinez, EMT; J ’Don Kube, EMT 
Robert Smith, EMT; John 
McCutchen, ECA; Ralph San
chez, ECA. Paramedics from 
Lubbock include: Treg Man
ning, Barry Taylor, and a 
Muleshoe paramedic, Randy 
Watkins.

Cheryle Smith ECA is also a* 
member of the Muleshoe EMS. 
Another parademic, Raymond 
Davis is from Shallowater.

The Bureau of Emergency 
Management of the Texas 
Department of Health (TDH) 
helps Texas cities give better 
emergency medical care through 
its concept of EMS planning 
and development. “ The Bureau 
provides consulation for local 
EMS service and helps the 
service define the local pro
blems and then solve them,” 
says Gene Weatherall, Bureau 
Chief. Regional personel also 
help set up EMS certification 
courses in local areas.

All the finest equipment in 
the world won’t save lives if 
people don’t know it’s there or 
won't use it,” says Weatherall.
Cont. Page 6. Col. 2

May is tornado month in 
Texas. More tornados and 
tornado-related deaths have 
occurred in May than in any 
other month, state w eather 
records show.

The two worst killer tornados 
in state history tore through 
Texas in May: 114 people were 
killed in Goliad on May 18, 
1902, and the same number 
died in Waco on May 11, 1953.

Since 1953, when the state 
began keeping more reliable 
tornado records, twice the 
number of tornados have occur
red in May than in April or 
June, the other two months in

Public Hearing, 

Advisory Council 

Meeting Set
There will be a public hearing 

to provide any interested person 
an opportunity to make recom
mendations regarding-the use of 
1991-92 Chapter 2 funds at 
Muleshoe I.S.D. This hearing, 
along with a Chapter I Parent 
Advisory Council Meeting, will 
be held on Tueday, May 13 at 
7:30 p.m, in the Federal 
Programs Office at Muleshoe 
High School for the purpose of 
encouraging parents to become 
actively involved in education of 
their children and to hear any 
recommendations made on the 
use of Chapter 2 Funds.

Federal guidelines mandate 
that these funds must be used 
in one or more of the following 
categories:

•Program for At-Risk Stu
dents

•Acquisition and use of in
structional materials

•Effective school Program 
Design and Implementation

•Professional Staff Develop
ment

•Programs to Enhance Per
sonal Excellence for Students

•Innovative Projects to Meet 
School Needs

the state’s tornado season.
More than 37 tornados hit 

Texas per year in May, compar
ed to 19 in April and 18 in 
June. All other months averag
ed less than 10 tornados 
annually through 1988, accord
ing to data from the State 
Climatologist’s office at Texas 
A&M University.

Texas averaged 126 tornados 
a year between 1953 and 
1983-more than any other state, 
according to meteoroligist 
George Bomar in his book, 
Texas Weather.

Texas has so many tornados 
in May because atmospheric 
conditions for them are most 
favorable that month, said Jon 
Zeitler, an assistant in the State 
Climatologist’s office. The 
state’s location between the 
Rocky Mountains and the Gulf 
of Mexico also makes it prime 
tornado country.

In the spring, early summer 
and autumn, cold fronts from 
the north converge with warm, 
moist air from the gulf near the 
earth’s surface. At the same 
time, warm, dry air at higher 
altitudes flows from the south
west out of Mexico.

Scientists have identified 
several characteristic behaviors 
of the converging airstreams 
that can form tornados, but they 
don’t know precisely what 
causes the storms-or how to 
predict them, Zeitler said.

Meteorogists do know that 
when the airstreams converge, 
the forces can create large, 
spinning thunderstorms, as well 
as violant updrafts and down- 
drafts, he said.

The dry air aloft can provide 
a “ capping” effect that tempor
arily keeps rising, moist air 
from going higher. But some
times the moist air can burst 
through the cap in a powerful 
updraft, creating thunderstorms 
that grow explosively upward 
and contribute to tornados, 
Zeitler said.

May tornados have killed the

Cont. Page 6, Col. 3

Miss Vise participated in the 
Lazbuddie Stock Show two 
years, and received the Sheep 
Production Award in 1989. She 
received the 1991 Lazbuddie 
Senior Showmanship Award, 
showed the Breed Champion 
Finewool Cross and the reserve 
breed champion finewool, in the 
Lazbuddie Stock Show and the 
County Stock Show.
Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

ELSA MENDOZA

Most TexasTornados 
Occur In May

JANA VISE

Hail, Tornados 

Accompany Rain
Muleshoe and the surround

ing area got the answer to the 
big question, “ When, is it ever 
going to rain?” Friday night 
when thunderstorms accompan
ied by hail, high winds and 
tornados roamed around the 
area.

At 7:40 p.m. the National 
Weather Service out of Lubbock 
issued a tornado watch for 
Bailey County. A short while 
later reports began to come in 
that tornados were spotted at 
Lazbuddie, North East of Mule
shoe in Parmer County.

The Journal was on the phone 
talking to a man who lives 
approximately three miles east 
of Lazbuddie. He stated' that the 
wind had calmed down and it 
was raining and hailing. Hail, 
said to be almost golf ball size 
could be heard hitting the roof. 
When he hung up the phone 
and looked out, he saw a 
tornado about a quarter of a 
mile in front of his home.

Later reports were that a 
house had been hit. No one was 
injured. The occupants had 
taken refuge in a basement, 
where they were trapped for 
some time before they were 
rescued.

About this time things began 
to pick up in Muleshoe and the 
southern part of Bailey County 
near Bula. Weather watchers 
east of Muleshoe near TOLK 
Station reported sighting torna-

Cont. Page 6, Col. 1
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Good Guys Drink 
Bad Guys Smoke?

Good guys drink, bad guys 
smoke. Or so say the results of 
a recent study at Baylor College 
of Medicine in Houston that 
reveals surprising new attitudes 
among teenagers.

“ We found that teenagers 
today think that, by and large, 
it is ‘uncool’ to smoke, but 
drinking is considered accept
able behavior-even desirable 
behavior,” said Dr. Armin D. 
Weinberg, an associate profes
sor of medicine and director of 
the Center for Cancer Control 
Research at Baylor. Weinberg 
and Dr. Alexander Siegel, an 
adjunct professor of medicine at 
Baylor, interviewed 70 seventh- 
and ninth-grade students in 
Victoria, Texas.

“ Originally, we were looking 
at ways to stop family traditions 
of smoking,” Weinberg said. 
“ We found that public-educa
tion efforts to curb adolescent 
smoking are taking their toll. 
Only two out of 70 teens 
reported that they intended to 
smoke as adults.”

The researchers reported, 
however, that nearly 70 percent 
of the teens said they would 
likely drink by the time they 
were adults.

The study, funded by the 
American Heart Association, 
sent interviewers into homes in 
the Victoria Independent School 
District, which is 48 percent 
white and 44 percent Hispanic. 
All of the teens indicated they 
had one or two parents who 
smoked.

“ What they told us was 
disturbing,” said Siegel, a 
professor of psychology at the 
University of Houston. “ Not 
only did the teens think that 
drinking was okay, but they did 
not distinguish between drink
ing and getting drunk.”

The adolescents were asked 
to list the benefits and conse
quences of smoking and drink
ing. Most named relaxation as 
the only benefit for smoking, 
but some said there were no

benefits.
“ For drinking, they could 

name many benefits such as 
going to the beach, camping- 
things that are associated with 
entertainment and enjoyment,” 
Siegel said. “ The consequences 
centered on physical damage, 
whether from disease or acci
dents related to drinking.”

More surprising were the 
attitudes in relationship to 
whether their parents smoked or 
drank.

Teens whose parents smoked 
reported no benefits for smok
ing. Children of parents who 
drank, however, still listed 
benefits for drinking. Both 
parents and teens were asked to 
rank drinking and smoking on a 
scale of one to five, with five 
being the most risky behavior. 
The teens ranked smoking as 
4.8, and drinking as 3.

Weinberg attributes much of 
the changed attitudes to aggres
sive smoking-prevention cam
paigns, and speculates tele
vision may play a role.

During one hour of prime
time television, there are an 
average of 11 different 
incidences of drinking,” he 
said. “ And 1 am not talking 
about commercials. These are 
popular prime-time shows, 
where, in every instance, the 
person drinking is a ‘good Guy.’ 
In most cases, when smoking is 

shown on television, it is usually 
the villian who lights up.”

Weinberg believes that cam
paigns similar to those used 
against smoking may help curb 
teenage drinking, and, in the 
long run, adult drinking pro
blems.

The study also revealed that 
curiosity and not peer pressure 
was the main reason listed 
among teens for experimenting 
with smoking or drinking. Most 
campaigns to reduce teen drink
ing and smoking have targeted 
peer pressure.

Jacobs Named District Manager
John R. Jacobs has been Texas, attended Southwestern 

named to the position of district State University. He and his 
manager for the Littlefield wife Ginger will relocate to 
District of Energas Company. Littlefield.

Jacobs, formerly district 
manager for Trans Louisiana 
Gas Company in Pineville, La., 
joined the company in July, 
1966 as serviceman in Floydada, 
Texas. In December, 1975 he 
was transferred to the Oper
ations Department, where he 
has held various supervisory 
and management positions.

He was promoted to district 
manager for Trans Louisiana 
Gas Company in Natchitoches, 
La., in February, 1988 and 
named district manager in 
Pineville in February, 1990.

Jacobs, a native of Quanah,

In making the announcement, 
Senior Vice President of 
Operations Robert W. Kirk 
stated that Jacob would be 
responsible for the operations of 
the Littlefield District, which 
includes the towns of Littlefield, 
Brownfield, Levelland, Mule- 
shoe, Springlake and the 
surrounding communities.

Energas Company and Trans 
Louisiana Gas Company are 
both divisions of Atmos Energy 
Corporation of Dallas, Texas, 
which provides natural gas 
service to over one-half million 
customers, Texas, Louisiana and 
Kentucky.

We believe in 
one-stop shopping
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“It’s Not Just A Car... It’s Your Freedom."

From The Senate
By: Teel Bivins

Texans traditionally have 
frowned on gambling, but the 
state does it every two years- 
and sometimes it loses big. Let 
me explain. Each biennium the 
state Comptroller puts his pencil 
to the paper and comes up with 
the amount of money he thinks 
the state will generate over the 
next two years from such things 
as taxes, federal funds, fees and 
oil production. The Legislature 
uses these revenue projections 
to write its two-year budget.

I t’s in dealing with oil 
revenues where the state takes 
a gamble. To come up with his 
revenue estimates, the Comp
troller must look into his crystal 
ball and forecast oil prices over 
the next two years. When 
Texas uses, say, $17.50 a barrel 
as a basis for spending, the 
state is placing a bet on future 
oil prices. The state wins the 
bet if prices rise above the 
estimate, but it loses if prices 
fall below.

A lot of money is involved 
here. Because of its oil 
severance tax, Texas has a 4.6 
percent interest in every barrel 
of oil produced in the state. 
Plus, the Permanent University 
Fund and the Permanent School 
Fund combined have oil royalty 
income that total more than 6 
million barrels a year.

In 1985, the Legislature 
adopted a budget based on 
crude-oil prices of $25 a barrel. 
In early 1986, this same oil sold 
for $11 a barrel, leaving the 
state $3.5 billion short of funds 
with which to pay its bills for 
the biennium.

As long as Texas relies so 
much on oil revenue, there 
always will be the chance the 
state will lose its bet. The state 
clearly needs a way to hedge its 
bets. I’m sponsoring legislation 
to do just that.

Specifically, I support 
creating a pilot project that 
would allow the state to use 
crude-oil futures and options on 
crude-oil futures to protect the 
state from precipitous drops in 
oil prices. Currently, the law 
does not allow Texas to hedge 
with futures and options, and 
this ha<  been to the state’s 
detrimefft.

While the pilot project would 
allow the state to use crude-oil 
futures contracts to hedge 
against price fluctuations, it’s 
options on crude-oil futures 
contracts that really provide the 
most attractive risk 
management tool.

Hedging with a futures 
contract would allow the state to 
lock in a set price in the future 
for its anticipated oil severance 
tax revenues. If the price of 
crude oil goes down after that 
point with a corresponding drop 
in crude-oil severance tax 
revenues, the state would be 
protected from the price de
cline. However, if the price 
goes up, the state would be 
locked into the price it accepted 
when it sold the futures contract 
as a hedge.

Options on futures contracts 
allow the state far more 
flexibility. Using an option on a 
crude-oil futures contract, the 
state would be able to lock in a 
price for its crude-oil severance 
tax revenues below which we 
could not fall, and at the same 
time leave the opportunity for 
upside potential open.

For example, the state could 
purchase the right to be short 
December crude oil at $20. 
When December rolls around, if 
the price has fallen to $10, the 
state could exercise its option 
and thus be protected from the 
price decline. On the other
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hand, if the price of crude oil 
has increased to 130, the state 
would simply allow the option to 
expire and participate in the 
higher price.

Purchasing a put option on a 
crude-oil futures contract is 
much like buying homeowners’ 
insurance for your home. You 
hope each year that the home- 
owners’ insurance will expire 
unused. But should a tragedy 
occur, the homeowner is pro
tected. Like insurance, the cost 
to purchase an option on 
crude-oil futures contract is 
called a premium. This pre
mium cost would have to be 
deducted from any transactions 
to give a true reflection of the 
net savings generated to the 
state.

There’s a precedent for allow
ing the state to use options. 
The 71st Legislature granted the 
Treasurer the authority to use 
options on Treasury Bills to 
hedge against fluctuations in 
interest rates.

Hedging the state’s antici
pated oil severance tax revenue 
and royalty income with futures 
and options on futures is only a 
management tool. I don’t want 
to tell the state’s risk managers 
when they should use this tool, 
but 1 think they should have it 
in the tool box to be used when 
it is prudent to do so.

The
Chamber
Comer

by Nancy Kid(ly 
Chamber Manager

Most of us will never do great 
things, but we can do small 
things in a great way.

The VETERANS MEMORIAL 
MONUMENT FUND is growing 
and so is the enthusiasm. You 
can come by the Chanber of 
Commerce office and see what a 
‘native rock’ looks like when it’s 
been treated with hot lenseed 
oil. The colors in the stone are 
deepened and are very pretty. 
This is what the monument will 
be made of.

The monument will be placed, 
on the Bailey County Court 
House grounds. Many of the 
materials have already been 
donated, and all the labor has 
been. We have many talented 
people in our area and they are

excited about this project and 
the best of talents have 
volunteered. But we do need 
more funds. There will not be a 
‘shut off’ time for the funds.^ 
What is left over and continues 
to come in will be placed in 
escrow for maintance.

This is the community’s way 
of saying “ Thank You ’’ to the 
people who served, and are still 
serving, our country in the 
many different services.

We’d like to say thanks to 
these contributors: ®
Greg Zamora - Sudan 
Chales Lorance - Muleshoe 
M.L. Bussy - Amarillo 
Five Area Telephone Coop- 
Muleshoe
Velma Howell - memory of
Dailey Howell
Muleshoe Hobby Club
Kay & Royce Harris- Muleshoe||
Muleshoe AARP
Little Chevron, Jerry Hutton •
Muleshoe
Bill & Alice Liles - Muleshoe 
Marsha Wilson - honor of Loyd 
Beaty
VFW Post - Muleshoe 
Jennyslippers - Muleshoe

ItofMother’sW

Cash Rewards 

Up To $1 ,000  

For information! 
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your husband, Richard. Alma, Rudy, Theresa, Robert. 
Mary Louisa, Ronnie. Mark Anthony, Priscilla, Juan 

Carlos, Jon Adam, and Rene

Property Tax Protest and Appeal Procedures
The law gives property owners the right to 
protest actions concerning their property tax 
appraisals. You may follow these procedures 
if you have a concern about:
• the value placed on your property:
• exemptions that may apply to you;
• cancellation of agricultural appraisal;
• whether your property is taxable;
• which local governments should be taxing 

your property; or
• you think the appraisal district has done 

something else that adversely affected you.

Informal Review: Contact Bailey County 
Appraisal District 104 E. Ave. C. Muleshoe, 
Tx. or call (806) 272-5501 if you have any 
questions.

Review by the Appraisal Review Board: If 
you can’t resolve your problem informally 
with the appraisal district staff, you may 
have your case heard by the appraisal review 
board.

The appraisal review board (ARB) is an 
independent board of citizens that reviews 
problems with appraisals and other concerns 
listed above. They have the power to order 
the appraisal district to make the necessary 
changes to solve problems. If you file a 
written request for an ARB hearing (called a 
notice o f protest) before the deadline, the 
ARB will set your case for a hearing. You’ll 
receive written notification of the time, date, 
and place of the hearing. The hearing will be 
informal. You and the appraisal district 
representative will be asked to present 
evidence about your case. The ARB will 
make its decision based on the evidence 
presented. You can get a copy of a protest 
form from the appraisal district office at 104 
E. Ave. C., Muleshoe, Texas.

NOTE: You shouldn’t try to contact ARB 
members outside of the hearing. The law 
requires you to sign an affidavit saying that 
you haven’t done so before the ARB hears 
your case.

Review by the District; After it decides your 
case, the ARB must send you a copy of its 
order by certified mail. If you’re not satisfied 
with the decision you have the right to 
appeal to district court. If you choose to go to 
court, you must start the process by filing a 
petition within 45 days of the date you 
receive the ARB’s order. If the appraisal 
district has appraised your property at 
$1,000,000 or more, you must file a notice of 
appeal with the chief appraisal within 15 
days of the date you receive the ARB’s 
order.

More information: You can get more 
information by contacting your appraisal 
district at 104 E. Ave. C., Muleshoe, Texas 
79347 or call (806) 272-5501.

You can also get a pamphlet describing how 
to prepare a protest from the appraisal 
district or from the State Property Tax Board, 
4301 Westbank Drive, Building B, Suite 100, 
Austin, Texas 78746.

Deadline for filing protests 
with the ARB

Usual deadline:

Late protests (If you 
miss the usual 
deadline for good 
cause. Good cause 
is some reason 
beyond your control, 
like a medical 
emergency. The 
ARB decides whet
her you have good 
cause.)

Change of use (if 
the appraisal district 
has informed you 
that you are losing 
agricultural apprais
al because you 
changed the use of 
your land)

ARB changes (if the 
ARB has informed 
you of a change that 
increased your tax 
liability and the 
change didn’t result 
from a protest you 
filed)

If you believe the appraisal district or ARB 
should have sent you a notice and did not, 
you may file protest until the day before 
taxes become delinquent (usually February 
1). The ARB decides whether it will hear 
your case based on evidence about whether a 
required notice was mailed to you.

On or before May 
31 (or 30 days after 
a notice of apprai
sed value was 
mailed to you, 
whichever is later).

Before the day the 
appraisal review 
board approves the 
record for the year. 
Contact the apprai
sal district for more 
information.

Before the 30th day 
after the notice of 
the determination 
was mailed to you.

Before the 10th day 
after the notice of 
the determination 
was mailed to you.
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Texas
4  Senate Week 

In Review

The Texas Senate passed 
landmark recycling legislation 
this week. On Thursday, Senate 
Bill 1340, sponsored by Senator 
Carl Parker of Port Arthur, was 

0  passed and sent to the Texas 
House for consideration. S.B. 
1340 is the most far reaching 
recycling legislation ever passed 
in Texas. The bill includes 
market development studies, 
recycling awaffeness programs, 
statewide recycling programs, 
as well as directing state 
agencies to purchase and use 

4  recyclable products, including 
the Department of Highways 
and Public Transportation using 
the recycling reclaimed asphalt 
pavement. Senator Parker stat
ed that with landfill space 
dwindling, rising costs, and the 
environmental risks involved, 
bold steps have to be taken by 

0  state government to encourage 
recycling and reuse of oil, 
batteries, tires and all other 
recyclable products. The bill

includes a $2 per tire disposal 
fee on the purchase of new 
tires.

On Tuesday, April 30, the 
Senate passed Senate Bill 546 
sponsored by Senator Gonzalo 
Barrientos of Austin. The bill 
abolishes the Texas Housing 
Agency and the Texas Depart
ment of Community Affairs and 
merges their functions, duties, 
and responsibilities to create the 
Texas Department of Housing 
and Community Affairs. The 
Texas Housing Agency has 
recently been questioned for not 
doing enough to assist low 
income families with housing 
needs. This is legislation re
commended by the Sunset 
Commission, an agency formed 
to review state agencies, 
boards, and commissions for 
their effectiveness and neces
sity. If this legislation is not 
passed, the agency will be 
abolished September 1, 1991. 
The bill now goes to the House 
for consideration.

On Monday, April 29, the 
Senate passed Senate Bill 350 
sponsored by Senator Judith 
Zaffirini relating to the burning 
of hazardous material in indus
trial furnaces located in the

Edwards Aquifer recharge ana 
transition zones. The legislation 
prohibits the Texas W ater 
Commission to issue permits 
authorizing the burning of 
certain hazardous m aterials 
located in these areas.

W H O  K N O W S
1. Who wrote “God Bless 
America?”
2. Name the first U.S. 
president to visit Mos
cow.
3. Define senescent.
4. When were the first 
air mail stamps issued?
5. Name the U.S. presi
dent who was born May 
8.

Answers:
1. Irving Berlin.
2. Richard Nixon, May 
22, 1972.
3. To grow old.
4. May 13, 1918.
5. Harry S. Truman.

%

A time to think is as 
important as time to 
work.

NEW BOARD MEMBERS—(L-R) Dorothy Bowers, Dorothy Turner, Ann Sowder, Laura Seales and
Hugh Young are the new board members for the Muleshoe Heart Association. (Journal Photo)
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Welcome To Muleshoe

WELCOME TO MULESHOE— -We would like to welcome Wynn 
Windsor to Muleshoe. Windsor comes to Muleshoe from 
Longview, Texas, where he was a funeral director. He is now 
associated with Ellis Funeral Home here in Muleshoe as a funeral 
director. Wynn has a 3 '/j year old daughter Anna and as hobbies 
he enjoys sports. As you see Wynn out and about give him a 
"Hearty Muleshoe” welcome. (Journal Photo)

322 N. 1st

James Crane Tire Co.
G O O D -Y E A R

272-4594

Henry Insurance 
Agency

Damron Rexall 
Drug

308 Main 272-4210

A&M To Offer Course On 

Record Keeping
A course on computerized 

cash record keeping will be 
offered May 13-14 at the new 
Texas A & M  University 
Computer Training and 
Education Center at Halfway.
. This will be the first course 
offered at this facility, which 
opened April 19. It is a joint 
effort between the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Service 
and the High Plains Research 
Foundation which was formally 
opened April 19. A series of 
classes on record keeping, 
spreadsheets and the computer 
operating system are scheduled 
throughout the year. Other 
courses will be provided in 
family financial management,

BIBLE -j 
VERSE -r*

“Honor thy father and mother, 
that thy days may be long in the 
land which Jehovah thy God 
giveth thee.’'

1. The above reference is what 
commandment in the Deca
logue?
2. What is unique about this 
particular commandment?
3. Do parents have any respon
sibility in respect to this com
mandment?
4. Where may this command
ment be found?
Answers:
1. The fifth.
2. It is only one of the ten 
which includes a promise.
3. They are to live so as to be 
worthy of their children’s honor.
4. F.xodus 20:12.

nutrition and health.
"This first course is intended 

for those who want to improve 
their managerial skills by 
upgrading their record keeping 
system,” said Dr. Jackie Smith, 
Extension Service economist 
and management specialist at 
Lubbock. "Improving their 
record keeping system can 
provide more immediate access 
to important financial inform

ation about their business to aid 
in decision-making.”

The software used in this 
two-day session will be Quicken, 
Version 4, by Intuit. Since first 
introduced on the software 
market several years ago. 
Quicken has been widely 
adoped for small business and 
home record keeping.

‘‘While not specifically 
desinged for agricultural use, 
Quicken is flexible and easily 
adapted for this purpose,” 
Smith said. "It is especially 
satisfying for those who have 
purchased a computer and are 
anxious to put it to use.”

[  b r ig g s  & s t r a t t o n ")

No MOWER Problems

^
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MOTOR SUPPLY
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It's time for Mother's Day again... 
And you've run out of gift ideas... 
This year get her something she 
really wants!

LA-Z-BOY  
SLEEP SOFA

$549°?
THROW
PILLOWS
$ - | 5 0 0

W ORLD
GLOBES

*89?00
UP

C U R IO
C A B IN E T S y r

i r t r T *

$

MATTRESS SETS 
BY SERTA & SEALY

199
&  U P

STARTING

$369 00
FULL
SIZE

SOFAS

*4 9 9P R IC E S  
S T A R T  A T

00

SOFA & 
LOVESEAT

$999 0 0

6 PC. SECTIONAL
4
IUILT

$1 1 9 9 00
HAS 2 SOFAS WITH 
CORNER TABLE, BUILT 
IN RADIO, 2 END 
TABLES AND 
COFFEE TABLE....

B E A U TIF U L
P IC TU R ES  A LL  S IZE S

W A LL
D EC O R  L O T 8  TO  C H O O S E  F R O M  

MIRRORS ALL S H A P E S  S  S IZ E S

LAMPS M A N Y  8 T Y L E 8

LA-Z-BOY  

RECLINERS
S T A R T  A T

s2 9 9 00

SWIVEL
& GLIDE ROCKERS

i't m ake up your 
d...get her a 
certicate and
ler choose the perfect gift!

Sltij&ijF
1305 Main Ciouls 783-7534

IN S T A N T  C R E D IT  A V A IL A B L E
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A N N O U N C IN G

2V2-Gal Poly
GAS CAN

69a a o n a

Fry & Cox True Value
Hardware, Lumber & Building Materials

Open Mon.-Sul. « :0 0 -6 :0 0  

Vliileshoe______ _ 272- 151 l

ALDO ALMANZA 
SERVICE MANAGER

Aldo Almanza in the new Serrice Mgr. at 
Robert D. Green, Inc. with 7 years experience in 
the Automotive Repair business. He is ASE/Certified.

Almanza is a Muleshoe native. and attended 
and graduated from Muleshoe High School.

He is married to Florinda Almanza and they 
have three children; Carla. Patricia & Laura.

Aldo will insist on prompt, courteous service 
and excellent workmanship. All parts & service 
carry a 90 days/4000 mile warranty.

Almanza luis just returned to Muleshoe, so 
come by and say hello.

Robert D. Green, Inc.
2100 W. Ain«*r. Blvd. 2 7 2 -45B8

1951
PFC “ PESKY” WINN 

IS TRANSFERED 
TO ROSWELL 

PFC Jesse “ Pesky” Winn, 
who has just completed his 
radio mechanic school at Camp 
Gordon near Augusta, Ga., has 
been transfered to Walker Air 
Force Base, Rosell, N.M. PFC 
Winn, Mrs. Winn & their little 
daughter, Bobbie Shawn, are 
here for a visit with relatives.

Everybody concerned is glad 
that the couple can be located 
so near as the Roswell Base.

1961
BAILEY COUNTIANS 

EAT MORE
The individual Bailey 

County resident spent more 
money for food in the past fiscal 
year than did people in most 
parts of the West South Central 
States.

On a weekly basis, food 
expenditures locally were at the 
rate of $5.07 per person per 
week.

This was solely for food 
purchases for home consump
tion. It does not take into 
account the amount spent in 
restaurants.

By way of comparison, the 
outlay in other parts of the 
West South Central States was 
$5.05 per person weekly.

1971
SHERIFF WARNS OF 

COUNTERFEIT MONEY 
Because of a flood of bogus 

twenty dollar bills in Littlefield 
late last week, Bailey County 
Sheriff Dee Clements issued an 
SOS call to local merchants 
Monday morning.

He warned them to watch 
locally for such counterfeit bills.

Sheriff Clements said that to 
his knowledge no counterfeit 
$20 bills have been found in 
Muleshoe, but issued a word of 
caution to local merchants to 
watch carefully for the bills.

1981
FINNEY PROMOTED TO 

BANK PRESIDENT 
The Board of Directors of 

the Muleshoe State Bank 
announced the election of B.E. 
Loyd as Chairman of the Board

The following nurses are 
honored during this week, 
Nurses Week.

They work during various 
shifts at the Muleshoe Area 
Medical Center, but were not 
available for a photograph: 
Eileen Morton, Jo Beth 
Edwards, Alma Bevers, Sherris 
Nelson, Nelda Baccus, Richelle 
Watkins, June Green, Margaret 
Kimbrough, Jerri Savuto and 
Lucille Harp.

Also Rhonda Williams, Angie 
Castillo, Debbie Freeman, Jan 
Provence, Jacqui Baker, Debbie 
Proudfoot, Maria Bond, Yolanda

Students Recognized 
At Way and

Seventy-six students were re
cognized recently in a special 
ceremony at Wayland Baptist 
University.

Among those recognized, one 
area student received an award.

Thomas Walton, son of Mrs. 
Patty Walton, was recognized as 
the outstanding student in 
religion award. This is his 
second year to receive the 
award.

Recipients of departm ental 
awards are nominated and voted 
on each year by members of 
each department and awarded 
in Recognition Chapel each 
spring semester.

Luna, Donna Burton and Mary 
Garza.

Also Betty Buchanan, Shirley 
Hood, Lynda Glover, Maggie 
Martinez, Mike Doyle, Sonia 
Chisom, Adeiia Ellis, Dorothy 
Spencer, Sharon Smith, Judy 
Rogers, Candy Dalton, Cindy 
Quintana, Regina Free, Maria 
Alfaro and Delftna Marinez.

Who Knows?
1. When was the U.S. 
Navy created?
2. When was the first 
long-distance telephone 
call made?
3. Name the first man 
to orbit the earth.

Answers:
1. In 1794, President 
Washington and Congress 
authorized its creation.
2. Between Boston and 
New York, in 1884.
3. Soviet cosmonaut Yuri 
Gagarin, in 1968.

K 3 c *  O R  j?
[*/ ' l l
%  uUa/ty cKay Cosmetics jy

ir Jtasie ^ ou Je/ts  |
j  272-3865 Jj 
|  8  a .m . - 12 noon r f

j?  £  ajte/i 6  p .w . f

Your Choice

NURSES' WE E K -  The Muleshoe Area Medical Center is 
celebrating Nurses’ Week. These dedicated nurses serve the 
hospital on its day shift. They are pictured (1. to r.) here: Lorena 
'’tigaullde, Rebecca Smallwood, Terri Brown, Dee King, Veta 
Miller, Sandy Buenrostro, Mary Castillo, Shirley James, Linda 
Tucker, Janie Fuentes and Gloria Duran. (Journal Photo)

Nurses’ Week

Page 4, Bailey County Journal, Muleshoe, Texas, Sunday, May 12, 1991

Journal Files

Your Lawn & Garden 
Headquarters 

PROTECT YOUR TURF 
FOR HEALTHY LAWNS

D ri ve
General Chair for the 

paign is Carol Swain of

WHITE ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCED---Mr. and Mrs. Wendell 
Robison of Muleshoe wish to announce the engagement and 
approaching marriage of their daughter, Chantel, to Dion White. 
White is the son of Don White of Roswell, New Mexico and Angie 
White of Los Lunas, New Mexico. The couple plan to wed on 
Jjme 28 at the First Baptist Church, Muleshoe. Chantel is a 1987 
graduate of Muleshoe High School. She will graduate this month 
ffom Wayland Baptist Univ., Plainview with a B.A. in Elementary 
Education. Dion is a 1987 graduate of Roswell High School. He is 
a senior at Wayland Baptist Univ. and will graduate in December 
with a B.A. in Psychology. (Guest Photo)

Girl Scouts
»- Mrs. Izetta Shain and Nelda 
Merriott of Muleshoe will be 
Belping Caprock Girl Scout 
Council with its Annual Friends 
Drive contacting friends of Girl 
Sfcouting in this area with the 
opportunity to make a special 
iponetary gift.

This drive is just getting 
Underway in the 18 counties 
served by Caprock Council. The 
goal for this year’s drive is 
$30,000.00 which will be used 
for major equipment (a backhoe)
^qd maintenance at Camp Rio 
Blanco near Crosbyton, program 
materials (books and recogni
tion) for the At-Risk Inner City 
program in Lubbock, and main
tenance on council-owned build
ings

cam- 
Lub-

bock, a former Council Presi
dent. Heading the major sub
committees are Vivian Cockrell 
of Denver City, Board Com
mittee Chair; Susie Moore of 
Lubbock, Leadership Gifts 
Chair; Robin Buckner of Lub
bock, Special Gifts Chair; and 
Winiford Vigness, also a former 
Council President from Lub
bock, General Gifts Chair.

For additional information on 
this Annual Friends Drive, 
contact Mrs. Izetta Shain or 
Nelda Merriott or Diana Phillips 
Fund Development Director for 
Caprock Girl Scout Council at 
(806) 745-2855.

1931
“ EARTH” DETAILS THE
MERITS OF BAILEY CO.
IRRIGATION VIRTUES
Under the caption, “ Ir

rigation in Bailey” , “ The 
Earth” official publication of the 
Santa Fe System, in its May 
issue, just off the press, tells 
some interesting facts of 
developments taking place in 
the valley.

As a matter of fact, every 
issue of this publication for the 
past 5 months has carried some 
publicity regarding bauey 
County.

The story in the May issue is 
as follows:

Much interest is being shown 
in the development of pump 
irrigation in Blackwater Draw in 
Bailey County. There are about
sixtv numnino n)ant« in 
operation, a number of new 
wells are being drilled, & more 
wells are being planned.

The average well is almost 
one hundred feet deep, but the 
water rises to near the surface. 
The lift is from fifteen to 
thirty-five feet, & the cost of 
pump operation is low.

A number of wells have been 
in operation for more than 
fifteen years. The climate is 
excellent & the growing season 
is long. Under irrigation many 
crops are grown successfully.

“ This is a new section which 
is beginning to settle rapidly. 
Land is still low in price & may 
be bought on easy terms. 
Muleshoe is the county seat.

1941
INDICATIONS ARE FOR 

GOOD CROPS; TWO 
INCHES RAIN 

The weather station records 
show a total of 2 inches of 
rainfall for this area during 
April, which assures an 
excellent planting season. I past 
records are in indication the fine 
rainfall in March & April means 
bumper crops for this section.

The rain was general over the 
country, with some sections 
receiving more than others. 
Next week will see farm 
operations starting in earnest. 
Pastures are in fine condition, 
stockmen report, & animals are 
in good flesh. Precipitation 
since last Saturday was 1.53 
inches.

HARDWARE STORES
7 i w 5 n A x £ u £ >r m w  W 9 9 "  W r  9 9  9  9  9 m m ®

We Now Have In Stock A Large Selection 
Of Lumber & Building Materials 
As Well As Hardware & Gift Items!
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Third Grade Essay Winners
BOBBIE BENHAM

I’ve got a marvelous 
Mama. I say she is perfect. The 
most wonderful thing my 
wonderful mother does is cook 
homemade hamburgers. She is 
also good because she helps 
Kendra and me study for a test. 
We usually make a 100.

She is pretty good at picking 
out stylish clothes for Kendra. 
Sara, and me. She is fun when 
she plays barbie dolls with Sara 
and me. Mama makes beatiful 
curtains (She made mine.) and 
pretty bedspreades. Sometimes 
my Mama gives me a special 
day and takes me to Lubbcock 
or Clovis and we go shopping 
together.

I am glad my mom is healthy 
and alive.

MICHAEL LOPEZ 
“ My Mom’s the greatest 

mom in the world because she 
gave birth to me, she works for 
me and my brother & sister and 
because she encoridges me 
about reading.

With out my mom 1 would 
have never been born so if I had 
one wish 1 would wish to give 
my mom something as good as 
she gave me.

My mom works very hard for 
me and my brother and sister. 
She buys us snacks from the 
candy machine, cloths and 
school supplys.

My mom allways encoridges

me to read. Allmost every day I 
read much better.

Thes are three reasons why 
my moms the best in the world.

BRET CLEMENTS 
“ My Mom is the greatest 

in the world because...!!!
Shes fair and when I mess up 

she always gives me another 
chance.

She gets me things I need 
like cloths and food and some 
thigs I want but not all. 
Sometimes I get mad at her 
because what I think is right 
always isn’t and 1 want to do it 
and later on I find out shes 
right.

She helps me with my lessons 
and bake snacks for scouts and 
is always suppotive of what ever 
I do.

What I like the best about her 
is that shes alwyas behind me 
in what ever I do even if its 
wrong and she dont agree.

Without my mom I dont know 
what I would do.

ASHLEY CRAWFORD 
My mom’s the greatest 

mom in the world because she 
lets me do things that know 
other mom would dream about 
leting their child do, my mom’s 
also the best because she let me 
have a cat and she did that 
because she new I loved cats 
and had always wanted one.

My mom is the best because 
she even lets me go around the

M AY SUPERKIDS— Dillman Elementary announces the following 
students who were awarded Language Arts achievement for 
excelling in both academics and behavior: Crystal De Leon, front 
row; (1. to r.) Wyndi Allison, Nikki Felan, middle row; back row, 
Fermin Gonzales, Penny Churchman, Louie Pacheco. Amanda 
Mendoza and Luis Sanchez, not pictured. (Journal Photo)

neighberhood with out asking.
My mo lets me cook things 

like biscits and toast like no 
other mother would dare let 
their child do. My mom also lets 
me have 2 friends over at one 
time and some mothers only let 
their child have one freind over 
at a time.

My mom let me have a cat. 
She was so nice about it and 
she took me all the way to 
Portales to get my cat and she 
took me by a store where Mrs. 
Skinner worked and let me see 
her.

My mom also lets me go 
around the neighberhood with
out asking.

My neighberhood is big. I 
love my mom. I think she is 
sweet, pretty, nice, and she’s 
also nive to every body else.

STACY LOCKER 
My Mom’s The Greatest 

Mom in the World because she 
does things for me. She cooks, 
she helps me with my 
homework when 1 need it, and 
she helps me get ready for 
school.

My mom cooks wonderful 
meals, like Bar-B-cue chicken. I 
love Bar-B-cue chicken. She’ll 
fix anything I want. I like the 
pizza she cooks. It tastes 
wonderful.

If I tell my mom I need help 
she’ll came and help me. I was 
once correcting a story and 
needed some help. I called her 
and she came and helped me. 
She’s good at helping me with
homework.

My mom always helps me get 
ready for school. She always 
wakes me up in the morning. 
She fixes my breakfast for 
me. She’ll tell me to brush my 
teeth. She always helps me get 
ready for school.

My mom is the greatest Mom 
because she cares about me. 
I’m proud and lucky to have
such a wonderful nice Mom. 

V  I L K  Y
•/

My mom’s the greatest mom 
in the world because she is very 
understanding. Like when I fell 
down and my knee started to 
bleed and she asked me, “ What 
happen!”  I said, ‘‘I was 
running and fell.” She answerd, 
“ Well don’t run so fast.” Then 
when my grades are lower she 
understands.

I also think she’s the greatest 
because if we don’t have any 
money and I’m sich she would 
sratch up pennies, dimes or 
what ever it took to pay the 
hospital.

One more thing I like about 
my mom is that she buys me 
what ever I need like school

1 J |  IN TEXICO
OPEN 8:00 A.M. to 6:30 P M. CDT 
482-3363 or 314 Wheeler Ave. 
800-748-2459
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UTT Boot Bags,
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C ertifica tes _________________________________________
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supplies and clthes and all the 
important things. If she has 
some money left she will buy 
something special for me.

That’s how much I love her 
and I just wanted to say HAPPY 
Mothers Day!!!

JEFF BRUNS
My mom’s name is Connie. 

She is the nicest mom that you 
could have in the world. She 
has fabulous cooking. She cooks 
spaghetti whenever I’m sick and 
not felling well. In the morning

she cooks me toast and jelly. 
My mom is also very nice. She 
lets me spend the night at my 
friends house.

Whenever I want to go play 
basebell at the park she lets 
me. I can count on my mom to 
kelp the house clean. My mom 
keeps our clothes nice and 
clean. Every day she has dinner 
on the table. I am glad God 
gave such a loving and caring 
mom!

Tops (Jiib

TOPS No. 34 met at 6:30 p.m. 
Thursday, May 9 in the Heri
tage Thrift Shop. Leader La- 
verne James called the meeting 
to order. The TOPS pledge was 
recited and the fellowship song 
sung. Mrs. James led the group 
in a prayer.

Betty Jo Davis, weight re
corder, called the roll with 23 
members answering with the 
amount they had lost or gained. 
Minutes of the previous meeting 
were read by Aurora Mata, 
secretary, and approved as 
read.

Linda White, Charlotte Camp
bell, and Joy Harp tied for best 
loser for the week. Runners- 
up included: Zanea Kelly, first; 
and Molly Davis, second.

Alma Robertson received a 
charm for perfect attendance. 
Alene Bryant received a gift for 
being best loser last week and 
losing again this week.

Yvonne Hale and Janette Fine 
joined the TOPS Chapter No. 34 
as new members. The chapter 
welcomes these ladies and looks 
forward to their losses.

The chapter enjoyed a 
sing-a-long at this week’s meet
ing. Next Thursday’s meeting 
will feature a guest speaker on 
CPR.

ESSAY WINNERS— Winners in a recent classroom writing activity 
are essay writers back row (1. to r.): Jeffrey Bruns, Bret Clements, 
Vicky Martinez; front row: Stacy Locker, Bobbie Benham, 
Michael Lopez, Ashley Crawford. All are 3rd grade students at 
DeShazo Elementary School. Teacher Jane Sanders organized the 
contest. (Journal Photo)

MICROWAVE
TIPS

Most people don’t enjoy 
sausage patties or links unless 
they turn brown. Cooked by 
microwave, they're not brown.

The answer, if you wish to 
use the microwave, is to use a 
mixture of water and bouquet 
sauce. Brush them with that, 
preferably on a roasting rack.

Cover with wax paper and 
cook half the microwave time 
on one side and then turn over, 
brush again, cover, and cook 
the remaining time. The 
patties or sausage links will be 
traditionally brown.

Paying Best Prices 
for Old Pocket Watches 

and Wristwatches

Jewelry and 
WATCH REPAIR

• R ing  S iz in g  2  D ay  S erv ice
• R em o u n tin g  & D iam o n d  Setting
• Fu ll L ine W a tc h  B atteries
• N e c k  C h a in s  R ep a ired
• J e w e lry  A p p ra ised  for In surance
• F a s te r  S e rv ic e
• D iam o n d  R e-T ipp ing
• P ro n g s  R e p a ire d

Come See Our 
House Of Flow

We Have The Largest 
Selection Of Bedding Plants Ever!!

Shade Trees 
Rose Bushes

Shrubs
Green Pot Plants

Hanging Baskets Dish Gardens

Bulk Garden Seed

Largest Selection
In Town To Choose 

From!!!

Kristy’s Plants
710 E. Amer. Blvd. 272-5536
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Lazbuddie Graduation
Cont. From Page 1

She served as FFA Plowgirl year, 
two years, was a member of the 
Future Homemakers of America 
four years, served as first 
vice-president of the Lazbuddie 
Lasting Rose Chapter of Future 
Homemakers of America one 
year.

A member of the Lazbuddie 
chapter of National Honor 
Society three years, Miss Vise 
also served as activities chair
person of the Lazbuddie chap
ter. She was also a merrtber of 
the Student Council three years, 
the Lazbuddie High School 
Marching Band two years,
Twirler for the marching band 
two years, and was a 1990-91 
band officer of the marching 
band.

She was Texas Bluebonnet 
Girls state representative, was 
selected as Lazbuddie’s Out
standing Girl for the Fall by 
American Association of Univer
sity Women (AAUW) and Laz
buddie High School Girl of the 
Month.

She received a Certificate of 
Honor in World History and the 
Outstanding Student Award:
Parenting and Child Develop
ment.

Throughout her high school 
years, she was active in varsity 
basketball, tennis, and cross
country. She was in a summer 
Basketball League three years, 
raised, sold > and trained show 
lambs four years, attended 
Band Camp (twirling) one year 
and Tennis Camp one year.

She is also involved in the 
YES (Youth Exchange with 
Senior Citizens) and Christmas 
Caroling.

Raymond Zamora came in 
third in the graduating class 
with a grade point average of
87.72. He completed 12 advan
ced courses, /.amora participat
ed in UIL Number Sense,
Calculator, One Act Play and 
the Computer Team (Academic 
Competition).

He was involved in the Future 
Homemakers of America three 
years, served as vice president 
of the Lazbuddie Lasting Rose 
Chapter, second vice president 
of the Lasting Rose chapter, the 
National Honor Society one

He was in the Lazbuddie 
Marching Band four years and 
served as Drum Major three 
years. He was also treasurer, 
and vice president of ♦»** 
Marching Band. He was class 
representative of the band, 
member of the concert band, 
the Lazbuddie Varsity Cheer
leading team one year and the 
Texas American Legion Boys 
State Representative.

He was Student of the Month 
twice, 1990 Homecoming King, 
voted Most Popular, voted Most 
Talented, voted Best All Around 
and voted Most Dependable. He 
was Spirit Boy three years and 
received the following awards: 
O utstanding Student Award, 
Outstanding Bandsman Award,

EMS...
Cont. From Page 1
“ That’s why it’s so important 
that people in Muleshoe and the 
surrounding area are aware of 
the care they can receive.” 
Weatherall stresses that, even 
with the help available from the 
department, what makes EMS 
succeed is the local community. 
“ It all comes back to local 
responsibility. Communities 
have to be’ committed to 
improving emergency medical 
services for their citizens, says 
Weatherall. And in Muleshoe 
they are committed.

“ We want to save lives,” 
says Jackey Burris. “ It’s as 
simple as that. And with 
everyone’s help we’ll do it.”

^Outstanding Award in Geometry 
and Outstanding Student Award 
in Industrial Arts.

During his four years in high 
school he participated in JV 
basketball cross country, tennis,
Varsity Cheerleader, and track.

He attended Drum Major 
camp two years and Cheerlead
ing Camp one year.

Zamora is a member of the 
Catholic Youth Group in Texico,
N.M., Historian of the Unique 
Generation Youth Group and a 
member of the Y.E.S. Program.

Other members of the grad
uating class include: Casey 
Wayne Bradshaw, Jan Trudsle,
Amador Mendoza, Malessia 
Smyer, Casey Bussell, Jason 
Morris. Doug Barnes, Brittni 
Engelking, Juanita Ramos and 
Stacie Hodges Burris.

Tornados
Cont. J ro m  Page 1

most people in Texas, averaging 500 were injured 
just over six deaths per year 
while April averages just under 
four. All others average less 
than two.

Meteorologists point out that 
■such statistics may be some
what misleading. The 1953,
Waco disaster skews the May 
death total, Zeitler said, but 
without question the heaviest 
tornado activity, both in number 
of storms and related deaths, 
has been recorded between 
April and June.

The deadliness of tornados 
has much to do with wind 
speeds. Those can only be 
estim ated, because wind
measuring devices usually don’t 
survive in winds of much more 
than 100 miles per hour, Zeitler 
said.

But estimates based on Dop-

ASCS
Cont. From Page 1 

permitted during the seven- 
month non-growing season only.
This is October 15 through May 
14. The non-haying and non
grazing period is May 15 
through October 14. Re
member!! I No haying and/or 
grazing CRP land anytime.

TOLERANCE CHANGES 
FOR 1991

1. All crops reported on an 
ASCS-578 that are eligible for 
program benefits, including P &
CP (History Credit) and loans, 
are subject to tolerance.

2. Maximum tolerance is the 
larger of 1.0 acre or five percent 
of the reported acreage, minus 
the sum of official and measur
ed acreage, not to exceed 10

Merle Norman 
Convention

Tornados...
Cont. From Page 1
dos. Storm shelters were open
ed for citizens to take refuge 
and the fire department blew 
the large siren a number of 
times warning the residents to 
take cover. Although no torna
dos touched down near the city, 
rain was accompanied by hail 
and high winds. Officially Mule
shoe received .9 inch of rain. .

Bula, in the southern part of 
the county didn’t fair so well, 
tornados were reported to have 
hit three homes and a housing 
complex. No one was reported 
injured.

Farm roads 54 and 3397 were 
blocked off due to high water 
according to reports.

Tornados were reported to 
have hit a number of homes in 
the Pep community. No one was 
injured in these storms either.

j j  • jk |  pier radar and photogrammetry
H y s in g e r  A t t e n d s  m easurem ents, as well as

special engineering studies of 
structures damaged by torna
dos, have helped scientists 
deduce that wind speeds can 
reach 300 mph or more.

Such information has been 
used to develop the Fujita scale 
of wind speeds, a 12-level scale 
for ranking tornados. None are 
expected to reach wind speeds 
of above 316 mph, or the F5 
level, Zeitler said. F12 tornados 
are powerful enough to lift 
well-built frame houses off their 
foundations and carry them 
great distances before disinte
grating them.

Many of Texas’ most in
famous twisters were estimated 
to be F5 tornados. Among them 
were those that hit Waco in 
1953 and Lubbock in 1970-both 
by dark coincidence on May 11.

The Waco twister hit in the 
heart of the downtown area just 
before 5 on a weekday after
noon, killing 114 people and 
injuring almost 1,100. Of the 
dead, 94 were found in a 
two-block area that included the 
square around City Hall.

Damage totaled more than 
$51 million and included 196 
buildings destroyed or damaged 
beyond repair, as well as 850 
homes demolished in whole or 
part.

The Lubbock tornado plowed 
through some 15 square miles, 
nearly one-fourth of the city, 
from near the campus of Texas 
Tech to the Lubbock Municipal 
Airport.

Twenty-six died and at least

Latrell Hysinger, owner of the 
Merle Norman Studio in 
Muleshoe, joined more than 
2,000 other Studio Owners at 
the 60th annual Merle Norman 
Convention at the Opryland 
Hotel in Nashville, Tennessee, 
May 1-3.

“ Simply the Best” was the 
theme for the ‘91 Convention 
which was sponsored by Merle 
Norman Cosmetics Headquart
ers in Los Angeles. The 
three-day event featured all the 
latest news about beauty, 
fashion and cosmetics and 
included an array of exhibits, 
workshops, mini-seminars, new 
product presentations, and 
speeches.

The convention closed with a 
formal banquet which featured 
an exciting performance by 
singer and songwriter Neil 
Sedaka.

“ I ’m so excited about 
everything I’ve learned,” ex
claimed Latrell Hysinger.
“ Our new products are fantastic 
and I can’t wait to show them to 
my customers.”

To receive the personalized 
attention for which Merle 
Norman is famous, Latrell 
Hysinger suggests making an 
appointment by calling
272-3459.

Eighty per
cent of downtown’s plate-glass 
windows were shattered, and 
cars were smashed into 2-3-feet 
high pancakes.

The worst May tornado in 
recent years hit Saragosa, the 
tiny West Texas community that 
lost 30 citizens on May 22, 
1987. All were in the town’s 
community center, celebrating 
the accomplishments of a pre
school education program, when 
a tornado-rare in the area- 
struck the building.

Zeitler said that tornado 
reporting and recording has 
improved dramatically since 
World War II, but many 
tornados go unnoticed because 
they occur in rural areas.

For all their ability to do 
major damage, tornados have 
relatively little impact on agri
culture, said meteorologist 
Rusty Billingsley of the South
west Agricultural Weather Ser
vice, a division of the National 
W eather Service, at Texas 
A&M.

“ Tornados hit in a relatively 
small area compared to the 
damage to crops caused by a 
heavy rain or hail,” he said.

Billingsley said a tornado is 
capable of stripping away rich 
topsoil, but in most cases the 
path of destruction is relatively 
narrow and short-usually less 
than several hundred yards 
wide

acres.
3. Maximum permitted acre

age for measurement service is 
the sum of the perm itted 
acreage for the crop plus 
available flex from other partici
pating crops. (No Tolerance)

4. Tolerance is calculated on 
the total crop or ACR. Calcu
lations are not performed on 
each practice (irr. & dry) or use 
of the crop.

5. When a crop has been 
determined to be out of com
pliance because tolerance has 
been exceeded, and the COC 
makes a good faith determina
tion, a payment reduction will 
be applied.

6. Tolerance on ACR is 
calculated when the determined 
acreage is less than the report
ed acreage.

7. Tolerance on CU for pay
ment is calculated only when 
the determined acreage is less 
than the reported.

8. Tolerance on any minor 
oilseeds used for payment is 
calculated whenever the report
ed differs from the determined 
acreage. If more than 1 oilseed 
crop is used for Pay/92, each 
crop is required to be calculated 
separately.

9. Tolerance on flex and cu 
for P&CP (History only) is 
calculated only when the deter
mined acreage is less than the 
reported (this includes Turn- 
rows).

10. Tolerance calculations for 
a minor oilseed crop used for 
flex, P & CP, or both, are 
calculated whenever the report
ed differs from the determined 
acreage.

IAM RECALCULATIONS
Producers with irrigated 

crops on a farm will receive 
another letter in the'hear future 
concerning a corrected irrigated 
acreage maximum (1AM) recal
culation. This letter shows that 
a farm IAM has been calculated 
and that producers will be 
allowed to select which crops 
receive the 1AM credit. The 
IAM is used to calculate the 
1991 payment yield for a crop.

PEANUTS
The final date to submit 

contracts for additional peanuts 
is July 31, 1991.

PRICE SUPPORT 
The final date for obtaining 

price support for 1990 crops of 
corn, grain sorghum, soybeans, , 
and cotton is May 31, 1991.

INTEREST RATE 
The loan interest rate for 

May is 6.250 percent.
• OFFICE CLOSED 

The ASCS office will be 
closed Monday, May 27, 1991, 
in observance of Memorial Day.

Muleshoe.,,
Cont. From Page 1

Thursday, May 16 at 7:30 
p.m. the Chamber of Commerce 
will hold their monthly board 
meeting in the meeting room of 
Muleshoe State Bank.

***
The Little Dribblers All Star 

Tournament has been set for 
Thursday, May 16 through 
Saturday, May 25. Everyone is 
ask to go out and support these 
kids. ***

The Bailey County Commis
sioners Court will meet in 
Regular Session in the Bailey 
County Courthouse, Monday, 
May 13, 1991.

The meeting will begin at 
10:00 a.m., and will continue 
until all business is concluded, 
with the following items on the 
agenda:

1. Approve the minutes of the 
previous meeting.

2. Review departmental re
ports.

3. Review County Treasurer 
Report for April.

4. Payment of routine County 
Bills.

5. C.D. Fitzgearld to discuss 
Commercial Drivers License.

6. Don Carter to discuss K-9 
program.

7. Authorize advertising for 
bids to sell 1954 Chev. V* T. 
pickup belonging to Precinct 
No. 4.

8. Ted Parker and Associates 
to present Health Insurance 
renewal proposal.

9. Authorize advertising for 
bids to purchase a used deisel 
dump truck for Precinct No. 4.

10. Consider changing the 
sublease agreement on the tract 
of land located between Ben 
Franklin and the Mule-Putt Golf 
Course.

11. Discuss redistricting and 
appointment of a Citizens Com
mit!

R.S. Alexander, M.D.
and

Tracey To ten, M .D ..
Are Pleased To Announce 

The Association of

Natasha Shah, M.D.
At

The Friona Medical Clinic
For Appointments, Call 

247-2754
Appointment Hours: 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 A.M.-Noon; 1-5 P.M. 

Saturdays—8:30 A.M.-Noon
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Higher Education At Risk
p

Due To State Funding
Faced with the prospect of 

future budget cuts and con
cerned about further diluting 
the quality of higher education, 
the Coordinating Board today 
took the unprecedented step of 

A refusing to allow institutions to 
implement any new degree 
programs until state funding for 
higher education improves.

“ If the state is going to have 
a dramatic shortfall in funding 
higher education, we can’t 
continue to expand services and 
programs,” said Board Chair- 

U man Harry Reasoner of 
Houston.

“ As a result of years of 
underfunding higher education 
and potential drastic cutbacks 
this year, we have come to a 
true fiscal crisis in higher 
education. We have gone, in 
constant 1985 dollars, from 
funding of almost $3,500 per 

•  student to about $2,800 per 
student,” Reasoner said.

“ In higher education, as in all 
of life, there is no free lunch -- 
no magic solutions that permit 
us to offer accessible quality 
education to all students without 
paying for it,” he said.

Board member Lauro Guerra 
of McAllen said, “ I equate 
higher education to a sick

Top Ten Songs 

For The Week

1. Rockin Years by Dolly Parton 
and Ricky Van Shelton
2. Down Home by Alabama 
3.If I Know Me by George Strait
4. Drift Off to Dream by Travis 
Tritt
5. Are you lovin’ Me by Ronnie 
Milsap

6. In a Different Light by Doug
Stone
7. Pocket Full of Gold by Vince 
Gill

Kiwanis News

By R. i. Bradley

Thirteen Kiwanians and three 
honorary Kiwanians met Friday 
morning at the Dairy Queen. 
Honorary members present 
were Jon Keith Turner, Robby 

• 'C lap p  and Chad Johnson. 
Sweetheart Marsha Wilson was 
still sacked out at home. She 
called and said she had a late 
night or was it a heavy date?? 
Maybe we have found Marsha a 
boy friend.

President Glen Marris called 
the meeting to order. Don Clapp 

4) led the club in the pledge to the 
flag. Reggie Johnson gave the- 
invocation. Brad gave the 
friendship coin last week hoping 
to get a bucket of bubble gum. 
Brad did not get the bubble 
gum. But he didn’t get Randy 
back to the meeting Friday 
morning. Randy’s out of town 
trying to spend the friendship 

*1 coin. Randy, that coin will not 
spend.

Reggie Johnson introduced 
his son, Chad, who gave the 
program. Chad told about the 
TAC-Summer Track Program. 
Anyone from eight to 99 who 
wishes can join, there will be 
track meets at Levelland, Lub- 

#| bock, Amarillo and Albuquer
que. This program is all 
volunteers, financed by dona
tions and entrance fees. Nothing 
can be furnished by the schools 
or coaches because it will go 
into UIL. This program is to 
encourage all track people to 
work and train during the 

^  summer. Which will help them 
1 next year in school.

The Kiwanis Club voted to 
help donate to the program if it 
gets started. Yours truly hopes 
that each youngster who is in 
the track program will work on 
this TAC program.

8. Only Here for a Little While 
by Billie Dean
9. Heroes by Paul Overstreet
10. Time Passes by Kathy 
Matea
Pick of the Week 
Meet in the Middle by Diamond 
Rio on Arista Records 
News
Bob Wills Day was held in 
Turkey, Texas Saturday, April 
27. Bob Wills was the King of 
Western swing. He was the 
first great Texas Country music 
artist. A granite monument to 
two giant fiddles has been 
erected in his hometown in 
memory of his famous twin 
fiddle sound. Bob Wills died in 
1975. For more information and 
your free membership write to 
the TCMA at P.O. Box 505, 
Salado, Texas 76571.

This week in our report we 
are going to list country music 
stars that are from tne state of
Texas. The number of artists is 
really amazing!!

Texas country stars include: 
Asleep at the Wheel, Clint 
Black, Rodney Crowell, Mac 
Davis, Holly Dunn, Steve Early, 
Joe Ely, Freddy Fender, Larry 
Gatlin, Johnny Gimble, Waylon 
Jennings, George Jones, Kris 
Kristofferson, Johnny Lee, Lyle 
Lovett, Barbara & Louise 
Mandrell, Mason Dixon, Mi 
chael Martin Murphy, Willie 
Nelson, Buck Owens, Lee Roy 
Parnell, Charlie Pride, Ray 
Price, Johnny Rodriquez, Kenny 
Rogers, Doug Sahm, Darden 
Smith, George Strait, Texas 
Tornados, Patsy Torres, Tanya 
Tucker, Jerry Jeff Walker, Gene 
Watson, Don Williams, and 
classic artists like Bob Wills, 
Ernest Tubb, Webb Pierce, 
Jim Reeves, Tex Ritter, Roy 
Orbison, Buddy Holly, Johnny 
Horton, Johnny Bush and many 
more/. We hope this partial list 
will impress you and show how 
important the Lone Star State is 
to the Country Music Industry. 
For your free membership in 
the TCMA write to us at P.O. 
Box 505, Salado, Texas..until 
mext week, Lee Fisher.

n

*

*

i

As we have demonstrated to you in the past, it is our sincere 
wish and obligation to provide you with the finest protection 
available on the market today.

As your independent agency we can represent various 
companies, which enables us to pick and choose the best 
coverage to meet the needs of our policy holders.

Medicare plan that pays 100% of actual charges in addition to 
Medicare payment

OR

A nursing home plan that pays all charges in any custodial, 
intermediate and skilled care home, several companies.

OR

Life plan that pays big dividends

OR

A major medical plan for people not on Medicare, that pays 80% 
of first 5,000.00. Does not cost like some plans.

Interested: Talk, INo Obligation.

Wilson Agency
Box 431 or 202 W. 2nd. 
Yluleshoe, Texas 79347

office-272-4159 Life 
hom e-272-4069

patient in the hospital.” By not 
finding revenue sources ade
quate to support the state’s 
colleges and universities, “ the 
Legislature is cutting off the 
antibiotics and the IV fluids to 
make that patient well,” he 
said.

Although the Board gave 
preliminary approval today to 
more than a dozen new degree 
programs, the Board announced 
that no programs approved 
between now and July 1992 
could be implemented until the 
Legislature provides adequate 
funding for higher education. If 
funding does not improve by 
July 1992, then previously 
approved degree programs that 
had been “ on hold” would have 
to be brought back before the 
Board for another review.

“ We need to do th a t,”  
Chairman Reasoner said, “ be
cause priorities can change.”

Commissioner of Higher 
Education Kenneth H. Ash
worth conceded that today’s 
Board action would “ make some 
people and some schools 
unhappy, but it is an essential 
step toward trying to protect 
quality in our existing system of 
higher education. We cannot 
keep adding new programs, new 
services and new buildings on 
top of an educational foundation 
lacking adequate financial 
support.”

Chairman Reasoner cited 
several indicators of how 
declining dollars are already 
negatively affecting the quality 
of higher education:

* Texas trails nine of the 10 
largest states in average faculty

Three Way 
Menu

MAY 13-17 
MONDAY 

BREAKFAST
Eggs, Hash Browns, Jelly, 
Juice, Hot Bread and Milk 

LUNCH
Beef Enchiladas, Salad, Spanish 
Rice, Milk, Brownies

TUESDAY
BREAKFAST

Waffles, Sausage, Juice, Milk 
LUNCH

Beef Tips Brown Gravy, Green 
Beans, Sweet Potatoes, Rolls 
Milk, Coconut Pudding 

WEDNESDAY 
BREAKFAST

Biscuit, Gravy, Juice Milk 
LUNCH

Ham & Cheese Sandwich, 
Lettuce, Tomatoe, French Fries, 
Milk, Peaches

THURSDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Donuts, Juice, Milk 
LUNCH

Lasagne, 3-Bean Salad, Tossed 
Salad, Milk, Jello

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST

Hot Cereal, Juice, Toast, Milk 
LUNCH

Fish, Slaw, Tator Tots, 
Cornbread , Milk, Apple Cake

Muleshoe
Menu

May 13-17

MONDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Cereal, Toast, Fruit 
LUNCH

Milk, Pizza.Mixed Vegetables, 
Pickles, Fruit

TUESDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Cheese Toast, Fruit 
LUNCH

Milk, Hamburgers, Lettuce & 
Tomato, Pickles & French 
Fries, Cookies,

WEDNESDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Blueberry Muffins, Juice 
LUNCH

Milk, Enchiladas, Beans, Corn 
Bread, Jello

THURSDAY
BREADFAST

Milk, Pancakes, Syrup, Sausage 
Fruit

LUNCH
Milk, Frito Pie, Corn, Salad, 
Corn Bread, Fruit

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Oatmeal, Cinnamon Toast 
and Fruit

LUNCH
Milk, Fried Chicken, Gravy, 
Creamed Potatoes, Green 
Beans , Hot Rolls, Fruit

salaries, making it difficult for 
Texas institutions to recruit and 
retain the best teachers.

* Classes are getting larger 
and more students are being 
taught by part-time faculty 
because institutions lack funds 
to hire more full-time faculty.

* Libraries are cutting back 
on acquisition of needed books 
and periodicals and are 
shortening the hours they are 
open for study and research.

* Minority access programs, 
like the State Scholarship for 
Ethnic Recruitment and the 
Education Opportunity Service 
formula, have never been 
adequately funded.

Ben Latham of Amarillo, who 
chairs the Board’s Campus 
Planning Committee, said Texas 
institutions are already half a 
billion dollars behind in needed 
maintenance. "If we authorize 
all of the new construction 
projects on today’s agenda,” 
Latham said,” we would add 
more than 180,000 square feet 
to the 935,000 square feet in 
new construction approved by 
the Board since fall 1989.

“ These new buildings could 
translate into a demand for over 
$4 million in state funds each 
year to operate and maintain 
them. I believe that for us to 
continue to approve projects 
would be to cause even more 
harm to higher education 
through the further dilution of 
the limited funds we have,” 
Latham said.

THree Way News 
V.by: Mrs. H.W. Garvin _

Friday evening the Three 
Way athletic banquet was held 
Friday evening at the Three
Way cafetorium.

***
Funeral services fro Jay 

Eubanks, a former resident of 
our community for many years 
was held at Morton Memorial 
Cemetary Sunday afternoon.

***
Bill Lebow from Morton and 

Joe Miller from Comanche 
visited George Tyson Saturday 
afternoon. Joe Miller resided in 
our community many years

***
Robin Kindle from Lamesa 

spent the weekend with her 
parents the Bobby Kindles.

***
The community gave a 

shower at the Three Way 
Sunday for Mr. and Mrs. Eddie 
Johnson of Herford who lost 
everything they had in a house 
fire. Mrs. Johnson grew up here 
and graduated from Three Way. 

***
Mr. and Mrs. Obie Standard. 

and son spent the weekend ip 
Artesia N.M. visiting his sister 
the Jamie Smiths and a cousin. 

***
Visiting in the Robert Kindle 

home Sunday were Mrs. Jerry 
Damron from Needmore, Polly 
Foley and Kaye Kindle from 
Maple and Robin Kindle from 
Lamesa.ago.

Cash Rewards 
Up To $1,000

For Information! 

Call
Bailey County 

Crime Line

272-HELP

TROPHY WINNERS—Winners in the recent Cystic Fibrosis 
Foundation Bike Rally were Mandy Shipman and (not pictured) 
Emily Bonner (Sr. High division); Jason Rasco, Nick Haynes, 
James Cox and Jason Rasco (Jr. High division). The award for 
most money collected went to James Cox. (Journal Photo)

Dr. A.R. Ploudre
Optometrist

Family Vision Care Contact Lens
Texas & New Mexico Medicaid

*Announcing, New Program o f Special Assistance to Provide 
Vision Care to Low Income Families, - Call For Information.

♦Credit Arrangements Available Upon Prior Approval 
762-2951 1515 Gidding St., Clovis, N.M.
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Bailey County EMS Celebrates National EMS Week
• May 12-18

LIFE SAVING EQUIPMENT— Mary Bonham, Kem Bales, Todd 
Ellis, John McCutchen, Ralph Sanchez and Curby Brantley show 
some of the lifesaving equipment used by the local EMT’s. 
Included in the equipment is a Life Pack 5 Heart Monitor (shown 
in picture) donated by Aero Care, Methodist Hospital, presented 
by Bill Holland, Executive director of Aero Care. (Journal Photo)

SIGNING PROCLAMATION--Mayor Darrel Turner signs a 
proclamation delcaring May 12-18 as EMS Week. Looking on as 
the mayor signs is (Back Row) Ralph Sanchez, Sheila Black and 
Joyce McGeHee. (Front Row) Jackey Burris and Mayor Turner.

(Journal Photo)

I

EMS OFFICERS—(From Left) Kim Black, president; Jackey Burris, vice-president; Sheila Black, ® 
treasurer; Kay Lynn Brantley, secretary; and Joyce McGeHee, reporter. (Journal Photo)

*

MULESHOE EMT's--(Front Row) From Left: Todd Ellis, Jackey Burris, Sheila Black, Mary Bonham. 
(Back Row From Left) Joyce McGeHee, Curby Brantley, Kay Lynn Brantley, Kim Black, John 
McCutchen, Ralph Sanchez, Kem Bales. Not Pictured: Alex Garcia, Robert Smith, Raymond 
Martinez. Cheryle Smith, J'Don Kube and Starla Ellis. (Journal Photo)

KEEPING IN TOUCH—Jackey Burris demonstrates the mobile telephone, one of the latest pieces of 
equipment in the ambulance. (Journal Photo)

_j
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It’s a nice place to visit. 
But they shouldn’t live there.

Professional politicians say if we limit their terms, we’ll lose valu
able experience. Experience at what? Billion-dollar deficits? 

Second-rate schools? High taxes? S&L bailouts? J| It’s 
time to limit terms. The professional politicians keep passing 

new taxes. It’s time they understood first-hand the burden of

paying them! jjj Join Texans For Term Limitation. Send us a 

contribution to help pay for ads like these. Help gather the 

500,000 signatures we need. |J Together, Democrats 

and Republicans alike, we can limit terms now. And make 

room for new leadership!

TEXANS FOR 
TERM LIMITATIONS

Co-Chairs: Rob Mosbacher, Jim Calaway

Office

OUR PLATFORM 

Eight Is Enough!

Limit

U.S. &  Texas House 8 years (Two 4-year terms)

Governor & State Office 8 years (Two 4-year terms)

U.S. Senate 12 years (Two 6-year terms)

Railroad Commission 6 years (One 6-year term)

TOLL-FREE HOTUNE

1-800-284-2545

CALL & JOIN TODAY!

i

MEMBERSHIP FORM 
Help Us Fund These Ads!

YES! I want to  join Texans for Term Limitations:

___  Please send m e a Petition Kit so I can begin gathering signatures

___  Enclosed is my contribution to the Advertising Fugd, made out to “Texans for Term
Limitations." Contributions or gifts to Texans for Term Limitations are ntx deduct
ible as charitable contributions for federal income tax purposes Corporate contri
butions are acceptable.

□  $100 00 □  $50 00 □  $25 00 □  $10 00 □  $5 00 O ther $ ---------------------------------

Name( s ) -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Occupation! s ) _______________________________________________________________

A ddress_____________________________________________________________________

C ity______________________________________________ Z ip ---------------------------------

Home P h o n e__________________________ Bus. P h o n e ----------------------------------------

MAIL TO. Texans For Term Limitations, P.O. Box 1906, Houston, TX “r ,251
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w  hen all has been said 
and tried about philosophies 
of life, how to be happy, or 
how to be a success, mankind 
unfulfilled elsewhere will 
still turn back to this book. 
Here indeed are the words of 
life. Here is a guide to your 
footsteps and a lamp for your 
path. No man needs to stum
ble through life as if blind; 
God has provided a light and 
it shines through this book. 
Go where the Book is treas
ured and understood, to the 
Church, and hear The Wort! 
for your life. / ,

Is something wrong with your life 
— an inner restless dissatisfaction ? 
The answer to every human prob
lem comes only from God our 
Maker. He alone can forgive 
and reassure.
Through the church God has 
committed the provision and proc
lamation of His forgiveness and 
redeeming love. Without a church 
relation no one i< securely related 
to God. Everyone should bt in 
the Church and the Church should 
be in everyone!

Muleshoe 
Tmde Center

130 Main 272-4906

W.T. Services, 
Inc.

319 E. Amer. Blvd. 272-4888

American Valley, 
Inc.

W. Hwy 84 272-4266

Robert D. Green, 
Inc.

2400 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4588

f

1

•
 

..
.

Western Drug
114 Main 272-3106

Bob Stovall 
Printing

221 E. Ave. B. 272-3373

James Roy 
Meat Market

506 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4361

Lookin' Good
206 Main 272-5052

Dairy Queen
1204 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-3412

1st Bank
Member F. D.I. C.

202 South First 272-4515

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

107 E. Ave. B. 272-4288

5-Area
Telephone Co-Op

302 Uvalde 272-5533

Irrigation 
Pumps & Power

w. Hwy 84 272-4483

Bailey County 
Farm Bureau

1612 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4567

Wes-Tex 
Futures, Inc.

1910 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-5585

Richland Hills 
Texaco

1914 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4875

Attend Tke Church Of Your Choice!

Lazbuddie Methodist 
Church
965-2121
Doug Chapman. Pastor

New Covenant Church
Plainview Hwy 
Sunday 10:00 a.m.
Wednesday 7:00 p.m.
Jimmy Lowe, Pastor

Jehovah Witness
Friona Hwy
Jack Tiffin, Minister
Warren Meeks, Minister

MAY 8, 1991
Jaime Gallegos, Lorraine Clike- 
man, Ann Oyler, Alice Portillo, 
Felipe Cano, Elvira Trevino, 
Ruth Timms and Fred Beene 

Also David Houston, Boone 
Allison and Rachel Maldonado 

MAY 9, 1991
Jaime Gallegos, Lorraine Clike- 
man, Ann Oyler, Alice Portillo, 
Felipe Cano, Elvira Trevino, 
Ruth Timms and Fred Beene

Also David Houston, Boone 
Allison and Rachel Maldonado

W h o C a re s
You probably wouldn’t w orrj 

about what people think of you 
if you knew how seldom they 
did.

-Record, Columbia, S.C.

T h e  E x tra R u le
Do something every day to 

make other people happy, even 
if it’s only to let them alone.

-Tribune, Chicago

Need A Yard Man For 1991
/  Can Do Anything You Need Done.

C A L L

C APPY G ATEW O O D

A N Y T I M E

272-5435
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Templo Calvario
507 South Main 
Sunday 10:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening 7:00 p.m. 
Evangelistic Services 
J.L. Soto, Pastor

New Vision Church
Rev. David Mclntire 
9th and Ave. C.

Primera Iglesia 
Bautista
223 E. Ave. B.
Roy Martinez, Pastor

Lariat Church 
Of Christ
Sunday School 10:00 a.m.
Worship 11:00 & 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Services 7:00 p.m.
Sam Billingsley, Minister

Muleshoe Church 
Of Christ *
Clovis Hwy
Bret McCasland, Minister

16th & Ave. D.
Church Of Christ
Sunday 10:3; a.m.
Evening 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday 7:30 p.m.
Curtis Shelburne, Minister *

Lazbuddie Church *
Of Christ
Minister, Keith Courmier 
Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
Morning Services 10:20 a.m. 
Evening Services 5:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Night 7:00 p.m.

First Assembly 
Of God
Rev. G. Dean Reid, Pastor 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship 11:00 a.m. 
Evening Services 6:30 p.m. 
Mid-Week Services 7;30 p.m. 
272-3984

Spanish Assembly * 
Of God
East 6th And Ave. F.
Mike Doyle, Pastor

First United 
Methodist Church
507 W. 2nd Street
Richard Edwards, Pastor l

El Divino Salvador 
Methodist Church
5th and Ave. D.
Jose M. Fernandez, Pastor

United Pentacostal 
Lighthouse Church
207 East Ave. G. $
Rev. N.W. Thompson 
272-3258
Truth Tabernacle 
Pentecostal Church
200 E. Ithaca & Fir 
Pastor. Les James 
272-3391

0

Stokes Services
•  *

Held At Morton
Funeral services for Stetcher 

Stokes, 64, of Lubbock were 
held at 2 p.m. Saturday, May 11 
in the First Baptist Church of 
Morton with the Rev. Knox 
Wagoner, pastor of Cottonwood 
Baptist Church in Cottonwood, 
TX, officiating.

Burial was in Morton Memor
ial Cemetery under the direction 
of Ellis Funeral Home of 
Morton. Stokes died at 2:30 
a.m. Thursday in the Methodist 
Hospital at Lubbock.

Born August 4, 1926, in
Ringold, TX, he had been a 
resident of Lubbock since 1987, 
moving there from Cottonwood. 
He married Pauline Agnew. on 
Jan. 3, 1953, in Clovis, N.M. 
He was a farmer and a veteran 
of W.W. II and the Korean 
Conflict, serving in the U.S. 
Army.

Survivors include his wife, 
Pauline; two daughters, Janice 
Cooper of New Deal, TX and 
Rhonda Kinyon of Lubbock; his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Clayton 
Stokes of Morton; two sisters, 
Viola Walker of Plains and 
Jimmie Ruth Stokes of Lubbock; 
two grandchildren; and one 
grandson.

The family suggests memor
ials be made to the American 
Cancer Society.

Marcella Jones 
Funeral Services 
Held Saturday

Funeral services for Marcella 
Jones, 54, of Flower Mound 
were held at 2 p.m. Saturday, 
May 11 in the First Baptist 
Church of Farwell.

Burial was in Muleshoe Me
morial Park under the direction 
of Ellis Funeral Home. Mrs. 
Jones died at 8:55 a.m. Tuesday 
in Denton.

Born October 11, 1936, in 
Farwell, she had been a 
resident of Flower Mound two 
years, moving there from Lub
bock, where she had resided 12 
years.

She was a homemaker and a 
member of Canyon Lake Church 
at Canyon Lake, TX. She 
married Harold Lavon Jones on 
Jan. 2, 1960, in Portales, N.M.

Survivors include her hus
band, Harold; a daughter, 
Kelley Hall of Little Rock, Ark.; 
a sister, Jerry Meeks of 
Farwell; two brothers, Eugene 
Verner of Ghana, West Africa 
and Donald Ray Verner of 
Muleshoe; and three grand
children.

Life is what you 
make it, or what it 
makes you.

Victory Baptist Church
605 West 8th 
James Williams, Pastor

Progress Baptist 
Church
Progress, Texas

First Baptist Church
220 West Ave. E.
Pastor: Stacey Conner

Emmanuel Baptist 
Church
Iglesia Bautista Emmanuel 
107 Easth Third 
Isaias Cardenas, Pastor

Trinity Baptist Church
314 E. Ave. B.
Rev. Dale Berry

Circle Back 
Baptist Church
Intersection FM 3397 & 
FM 298
Rev. Jessie Shaver 
946-3676

Calvary Baptist Church
1733 W. Ave. C.
Rev. Rick Michael

Richland Hills 
Baptist Church
17th and West Ave. D.
Rev. Gerald Gladden

St. Matthews 
Baptist Church
Corner of West Boston 
& West Birch 
M.S. Brown, Pastor

Progress Second 
Baptist Church
1st and 3rd Sunday 
Rev. Arthur Hayes

Primitive Baptist 
Church
621 South First
Elder Cleveland Bass Pastor

1st Baptist Church
Lazbuddie, Tx.
Gary Wilcox, Pastor 
965-2126

The Christian Center
Morton Hwy 
272-5992

St. John Luthern
Sunday School and Bible 
Classes 9:30 a.m.
Church Services 10:30 a.m. 
Rev. Mac Bearss, Pastor

Emilie Simpson 
Local Woman‘s 
Mother Dies

Funeral services for Emilie 
Simpson, 81, of Clovis, N.M. 
were held Wednesday, at 2 
p .m ., May eighth in the 
Steed-Todd Chapel in Clovis 
with the Rev. J.M. Barnard and 
the Rev. Roy Stewart officiating.

Burial was in Sunset Terrace 
Cemetery in Farwell, TX under 
the direction of Steed-Todd 
Funeral Home. Simpson died 
Sunday, May 5 in Clovis High 
Plains Hospital.

Bom Nov. 1, 1909, in Merita, 
TX, she moved to Fort Sumner 
in 1939, from Concho, TX. In 
1947, she moved to Clovis and 
in 1949, she and her husband

built the Oak Street Assembly 
of God Church.

Survivors include her hus
band, Tom Simpson; four sons, 
Paul Simpson of Amarillo, Earl 
Simpson of Kingsville, Freddie 
Simpson of Seattle and Roy 
Simpson of Portales, N.M.; two 
daughters, Helen Hunter of 
Muleshoe and Patricia Mason of 
Colorado Springs, Colo.; two 
brothers, Frank Heiser and
Bertrum Heiser, both of Crane; 
two sisters, Elfreida of Midland 
and Gertrude Johnson of 
Odessa; and 16 grandchildren 
and 11 great grandchildren.

T im e ly  W a rn in g
You can’t change the past, 

but you can ruin the present by 
worrying about the future.

-Sun, Sac City, la.

Patients in 
Muleshoe Area 
Medical Center

MAY 7, 1991
Jaime Gallegos, Lorraine Clike- 
man, Delma Ragsdale, Alice 
Portillo, Felipe Cano, Elvira 
Trevino, Ruth Timms and Fred 
Beene

Also David Houston, Boone 
Allison. Rachel Maldonado, 
Delia Padifla and baby boy 
Flores

CALL
Mark Morton 

109 S. 1st 272-7519
HEALTH

INSURANCE Muleshoe, Tx
Stit • ’ »tm ^

Immaculate Conception 
Catholic Church
Father Patrick Maher 
Northeast of City

NOTICE
Energas Company hereby gives 

notice ot its Intent to implement new gas 
rates, service charges and security 
deposit policies tor domestic, public 
authority, commercial, small industrial 
and large air conditioning type customer 
classes in and around the cities and 
towns listed below, effective May 24,
1991 It is anticipated that the new rates 
and charges will increase the revenues 
of the company by approximately seven 
percent and therefore consitutes a "major 
change''

A Statement of Intent to dicinge the 
rates was filed with the Texas Railroad 
Commission and each incorporated dty 
on or about April 19, 1991, and is 
available tor inspection at the company's 
Lubbock office, 5110 80th Street, 
Lubbock, Texas 79408 A copy is also 
available for inspection at your local 
Energas office

COMMUNITIES AFFECTED:
Abernathy New Home
Amherst Odessa
Anton O'Donnell
Big Spring Orion
Bovina Opdyke West
Brown field F>ampa
Buffalo Springs Lake F>anhandle
Canyon Petersburg
Coahoma Plainview
Cros byton Post
Dlmmltt Quitaque
Earth Ralls
Edmonson Ransom Canyon
Floydada Ropesville
Forsan Seag raves
Friona Seminole
Hale Center Shallowater
Happy Silverton
Hart Slaton
Hereford Smyer
Idalou Southland
Kress Sprlnglake
Lake Tanglewood Stanton
Lamesa Sudan
Level land Tahoka
Littlefield Timber creek Canyon
Lockney Tulla
Lorenzo Turkey
Los Y  b arte r V eg a
Lubbock W elch
M ead ow Wellman
M klland W hltharrali
M uleshoe W ilson
N azare th  
N o w  D eal

W olftorlh
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CLASSIFIED
RATES

15 Words & Under 
Minimum Charge

$2.30 ' 
Thereafter 

$2.00
16 Words & Over 

1st Insertion .
15 cents per word * 

2nd Insertion 
13 cents per word

CLASSIFIED 
DISPLAY RATES

$1.75
Per Column Inch

DEADLINES 
12 noon Tues.

For Thursday Paper 
12 noon Friday 

For Sunday Paper

To receive the re
duce rate after the 
first insertion ad 
must run con^nous-
iy.
We reserve the right 
to classify, revise, or 
reject any ad. We are 
not responsible for 
any error after ad 
has run once.

1. Personals

CONCERNED 
About Someone’s 

Drinking? 
HELP IS 

AVAILABLE 
through Al-Anon 

Call 272-2350 or 
965-2870 or come to 
visit Tuesday and 
Thursday nights, 
8:00 p.m. & through 
AA call 965-2870 or 
come visit Tuesday 
nights, 8:00 at 620 
W. 2nd, Muleshoe.

4. Houses 
For Rent

FOR RENT:
<2 Bedroom House. 
Clean and good 
condition. Plenty of 
Storage. Attached 
garage. Call 272-3582., 
jV4-10t-tfc „ '

11. For Sale  
O r T rad e

.FOR SALE: 1971
Dodge Motor Home. 
Sleeps 6. Phone
I- 806-272-3773.
11 - 18t-5tp***
Boat For SAle: 1976

BO A t  FORU SALeT  ̂
1976 Caddo open bow,1
1976-70 H.P. Johnson,; txc. shape azouu.GO
Call 272-5171 after 
five or come by 614 E. 
Austin, Muleshoe.
II- 19t-2tp

__***
FOR SALE: 1983 32 
ft. Kountry Aire Fifth 
Wheel. Like new. 
Price reduced. Call 
806-272-4852.
11 -19s-2tp__________

15. (Tlisc.

STORAGE 
Rooms Available 

For Storage 
$25.00-$30.00 

Per Month

TED BARNHILL
272-4903

15. (Tlisc.
******
***
★  
it 
k  
*

FOR RENT: Large 
Self storage rooms' 
with 24 hour a day 
access. Call J&J Seif, 
Storage at 272-4307. 
S15-ls-tfc .i

15. (Tlisc.

Gardens and yards 
plowed. Lawns mow
ed, edged.

Call 272-5085

v w w w w w w w w w
ROUND-UP

► APPLICATION
► Pipe-wick mounted on 
i high-boy. 30 in. or 40,
► in. rows. Cotton, milo,< 
^soybeans and Vol.<
corn. Call:

Roy O’Brian
265-3247

Advance 
Notice 

Auction
Portales, New Mexico 

Our Next
Consignment Auction 

Will Be
June 7th & 8th 1991

* 
* 
★  
* 
it 
k  
it 
k  
k  
k

Phil Lemons Honored By Northup King Co,
NOTES, Phil Lemons, Dimmitt, Tx
COMMENT was recently named a member

of Northup King Co.’s 1990

*  If you wish to consign any *  
♦ E q u ip m e n t , T r a c t o r s , *
*  Industrial Vehicles, Com- *
*  bines, Livestock Equipment *
*  Trailers. Trucks, Irrigation, *
*  or any related items give us *
*  a call. *
k  k
* Bill Johnston *
* Auctioneers *
* (505) 356-5982 * 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

An executive is one „  _ . _ ..
who cannot work unless Honorafy Sales Council. The 
he has assistants. company’s sales managers and

agronomists who achieve or 
There’s no way to ac- contribute to significant seed 

curately predict how sales increases are appointed to 
people will vote. the annual Honorary Sales

. , * ,  Council (HSC).
It s not necessary or Lemons was recognized by 

a good politician to be company executives for his
then^are'31* U m°S outstanding sales in 1990 at an

award ceremony in Long Beach 
California. In all, 28 sales 
managers and agronomists 
throughout the U.S. were 
honored at HSC.

"Lemons achieved his success 
by delivering a high level of 
service to growers and dealers 
in the d istric t,’’ said Don 
Jacoby, Vice President of Sales 
for the Field Crops Division, in 
awarding the special plaque and 
member’s ring. "He heloed

farmers maximize profits by 
matching Northup King pro
ducts to their particular 
cropping needs.

The amoeba is considered the 
lowest form of animal life.

8. Real E s ta te |8 . Real Estate I 8 ' Real E state|  18. Legals
B.J. CROWLEY’S 
HOROSCOPE

BAtlJSY (X H JN TY  LA N D  
FOR SALE

Owner will finance the following lipc > 
blocks 2-80 acres. 3-160 setes, 
eeres, and 1-277 acres. Wheat, mito and 
cotton allot men u . I 1/4 circles of 
permanent grasa. 7 Center Pivots. A Sweet 
CdTtie Set-Up

1/ in te rm e d , co n tac t T .L  rim in o n a  
8 0 6 -3 8 5 -4 4 8 7  8 0 6 -9 2 5 -6 4 8 4

to*)11_________ (Wljjhtl

2.5 t  ACRES

Lovely 3-2-1 home, den/din., liv., great 
kit., cent, ht/air, well water, nice bldg, w/ 
3,000 sq. ft. w/cent. ht. Bula, Texas. Call

M eCURRY REAL ESTATE  
385-4058

Sean’s Lawn & 
Garden & Small ‘ 
Engine Repair

‘ T o  Serve Com m unity Meeds* 

For Stile:
YR epa ired  \l invent & 
- ' a  Carden Tools

We Also Have Used
Bicycles

603 East Amer. Blvd 
Muleshoe 272-4302

1

3. Help 3. Help 1
W anted W anted  |

GENERAL HELP Help Wanted: Part-
WANTED time field rep. Mule

Apply now to operate shoe and surrounding
fireworks stand in area. Inspect proper
Muleshoe area June ties; interview home
24 to July 4. Must be owners.
over 20. Make up to -flexible hours-
1,500.00. 1/800-364- call 806/792-1481 or
0136 or 512/429-3808 send reply-P.O. Box
from 10:00 a.m. to 6578-Lubbock, Texas
5:00 p.m. 79347.
M3-18s-13tc 3-18s-4tp

*** ***

TEXAS MIGRANT COUNCIL is taking ap
plications for summer employment-

♦Must be 18 yrs. or older
*Must have High School Diploma or GED

*Preferably Bilingual
Deadline to apply is May 24, 1991 j

! For applications come by 101 E. Ave. j
j B-Muleshoe

______________________

SMILES
Fifty-Fifty

“How is your garden 
getfing along, old man?’

“Well, if the green 
things coming up are 
vegetables, it’s fine; but 
if they’re weeds, it’s 
terrible."

Under Control
F.xcited Customer to 

Druggist-Look here! 
You gave me morphine 
instead of quinine this 
morning.

Druggist—Is that so? 
Then you owe me an
other five dollars.

8. Real Estate

Priced for quick sale-Brick, Corner Lot, 
Country Club Addition. 3 Bedroom, 2 
Bath, Large living area, Loads of cabinets. 
Stove and dishwasher, Central heat and 
refrigerated air, Nice carpet, Venetian 
blinds. Qualified buyer can assume 
present loan.

***
All electric energy efficient, Central Heat 
and Air, 2 Bedroom, IVj Bath, Living 
Room and Den, 1 Car Garage with 
Storage. Corner Lot.

***
Brick-3 Bedroom, \V* Bath, Kitchen, 
Dining Area, Living Room, Central Heat 
and Refrigerated Air. 1 Car Garage.

***
Country living-4 miles NE of Muleshoe, 2 
acres, good well, 3 Bedroom, 2 Bath, 
Carpet, Venetian Blinds, Central heat & 
Air, Wood burning stove. Ready for 
Occupancy.

***

Smallwood Real Estate
232 Main 272-4838

Muleshoe

HOUSE FOR SALE:
Country Club Add. 
919 Ivy. 2-1-1 Brick, 
Heat Pump, FP,
Fenced yard. C&ll
272-4131 After 5:00 
p.m.
P8-12t-tfc

***
FOR SALE: Will
consider renting. 3 
bedroom house in 
country. Call 946-3417 
or 946-3607. 
K8-19s-tfc(S)

HCR
REAL ESTATE

REPO 
Reduced 

For Quick Sale 
Large 2 Bd., 2V* bath, 
double carport- Brick.
Good Location.

***
For Sale: Nice 3 
bdrm., 2 bath.***
For Rent: 3 Bdrm.,
1 bath house with 
fenced back yard.
Thursie Reid 

•272-5318

***
FOR SALE: Partially 
remodeled 2 bdrm. 
home. Owner finan
cing. Pay out like 
rent. Small down pay
ment or will take 
pick-ups, cars, RV’s 
or anything of value 
for down payment.' 
Location is 210 W. 4th 
in Muleshoe. For in
formation call 505 
356-5827 or 505 
359-0947 or at night 
505 356-5452.

MULESHOE AREA
H E A L T H C A K K

Long Term Care You Can Trust
NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS I OK:

•L.V.N., Full-time 
• Nurses Aides, Part-time 
•Social Worker, Part-time 
•Excellent Benefits

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

APPLY IN PERSON
PERSONNEL OFFICE

8:00 AJVL-12:30 NOON AND 1:30 P.1VL 4:00 P.M.

106 W. Ave. H MULKSHt >1!. T X  79.147
2 7 2 -7 5 7 8

272-5285 or 272-5286
VERY NICE 4-2-1 Brick, Cent. A&H, 
built-ins, earthtone carpets, util, end., 
patio, storm win. & doors, grill, spklr. 
sys., stor. bldg., fenced yd. $60’s! 111!
Nice 2-2-1 Brick, dent., A&H, built-ins, 
HEATED POOL, spklr. Sys., fenced yd., 
corner lot. & more. $50’s!l!

LENAU ADD.
3-1 Home, Corner lot, wall furn., fenced 
yd. $20’s! 111! ***
Nice 4-2-2 Carport Home. Cent. A&H, 
built-ins, FP, Cent. Vac., Office, Sewing 
area, fenced yard. $30’slll!
2- 1-1 Home, walVi Im ce heat, window 
evap., new pair.S*?
COUNTRY CLUB-PRICE REDUCED on 
this 3-2-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, FP, 
2,000t lv. area, freshly painted, storage 
bldg., fenced yd., much more $69,900!!!!!
VERY NICE 3-2-2 Brick, 3,000t sq. ft. of 
lv. area incl. nice finished basement, 
built-ins, geothermal A&H energy-eff., 
loads of closet & storage, on 7.86 acres, 
fence, stock tank, sideroll, & many more 
amenities, close to town.
3- 2 -3. Carport Home on 11 ac. edge of 
town, Cent. A&H, built-ins, cellar, barns,
& corral. MAKE OFFER!!!!!
NICE 3-2-1 Home on*f acre close to town,
Cent. Heat, Evap. Air, Nice Carpets,
Remodeled. S30’s!!H!*«■
RESTAURANT BLDG., LAND., & EQ
UIPMENT- A GOOD BUY!!!!!***
OFFICE BLDG.-7000t sq. ft. of area,
paved parking, excellent location.

#**
GYMNASTICS STUDIO- BLDG. & EQ
UIPMENT-PRICED TO SELL!!!!!*•*
COMMERCIAL TRACT 175 X100’ (Hwy. 
70 & 84. RR spur access, approx. 1200 sq.
ft. bldg. PRICED TO SELL!!!!!

*•*
24 ac., W. Hwy. 84, 8" well, 3 homes, 14 
mobile home hookups, & also has veg. & 
fruit stand!Mil

Bingham & Mieman Realty
116 E. Ave. C. GeorSe Nieman, Broker

RICHLAND HILLS
PRICE REDUCED- IMMACULATE 3-2-2 
Brick, Cnt. A&H, Built-ins, FP, sunken lv. 
area with cathedral ceiling, ceiling fans, 
earthtone, storage bld ĵ.
ASSUMABLE LOAN-9Vi A.P.R TO 
QUALIFIED BUYER-3-2-2 Brick, Cent.
A&H, built-ins, FP, fans, workshop- 
storage, fenced yd. $50’s!l!
3-2-1 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins, fans, 
fenced yd. $40’sl!
NICE RESIDENTIAfYoTS! $5,000 UP.....
ASSUMABLE LOAN-S-2-2 Brick, built-ins, 
heat pump, FP, Spklr., Cov. Patio, st. 
bldg., fenced yd., MUCH MORE!!!$50’s 
Nice 3-2-1 Home, built-ins, heat pump, 
fans, storm windows & doors, workshop- 
storage, fenced yd., & more. $40’s!M!
NICE 3-3-2 Brick, Heat Pump, built-ins,
FP, gameroom, sunroom, finished base
ment, 2800t sq. ft. of lv. area, fenced yd.
& more. $80’s!l!
Nice 3-2-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, FP,
Earthtone carpets, fenced yd. $60’s!I!

HIGH SCHOOL
3-1-1 Brick, C en ^ ) |,,I )  nicely remodeled!!
3-2-1 Home 1900tsqM ft. of lv. area, heat 
pump, built-ms, FP, fenced yd., storage 
bldg., & much more. $40’s!!ll!
3- 2-1 Brick. Cent, heat*, FmHA financing 
to qualified Buyer. $20’s!l!
4- 2-1 Brick t  2 carpSrt, built-ins. Cent.
A&H, 2 car Det. garage & workshop, 
fenced yd., sprinkler sys., Much More.
$40's!l! •**
FmHA Financing-VERY NICE 3-2-1 Brick,
Cent. A&H, built-ins, fans, cov. patio, st.
Bldg., fenced yd., MUCH MORE!!!S30’s 
FmHA FINANCING *to qualified buyer- 
3-1-1 Brick, Cent, heat, earthtone carpet,
MO’sHll! HIGHLAND AREA 
J-L-l Home, wall furnace; window evap 
fenced yd. $20’s!!l
Nice 3-1-1, heat pump, nice carpets, 
fenced yd. Much More. $30’s lll___________

NOTICE TO 
CREDITORS

Notice is hereby 
given that original 
Letters Testamentary 
for the Estate of RAY 
N. EDWARDS, DE
CEASED, were issued 
on May 9, 1991, in 
Docket No. 1877, 
pending in the County 
Court of Bailey Cou
nty, Texas, to: HOR
ACE T. EDWARDS, 
Executor.

The residence of 
the Executor is in 
Lubbock County, Tex
as; the post office 
address is:

Horace T. Edwards 
6307 Raleigh 

Lubbock, Texas 79414 
All persons having 

claims against this 
Estate which is curr
ently being adminis
tered are required to 
present them within 
the time limit and in 
the manner prescribed 
by law.

DATED the 9th day 
of May, 1991.

Gordon H. Green 
Attorney fof 

the Estate
G18-19s-ltc

***

L O U IS A 'S
L E T TE R c

Weekol May 13,1991
TAURUS -April 21 to 

May 20—You would do 
well to play in your 
own back yard. The 
grass which looks 
greener could turn to a 
dull brown.

GEMINI—May 21 to 
June 20—Be careful 
about anything you pul 
in writing. A personal 
letter could be misinter
preted, much to your 
dismay.

CANCER-June 2! to 
July 22--If you are 
bored, try reversing 
your usual schedule. 
Do morning chores in 
the evening and vice- 
versa.

LEO-July 23 to Aug. 
22—Let your sense of 
humor shine through. 
A telephone call to 
someone who cares 
about you could make 
them very happy.

VIRGO-Aug. 23 to 
Sept. 22—A restless 
wind seems to be sur
rounding you. Use this 
added energy for con
structive endeavors.

LIBRA-Scpt. 23 to 
Oct. 22-Most of what 
happens in your life de
pends entirely upon you. 
Take one thing at a 
time, plan wisely and 
well.

SCORPIO—Oct. 23 to 
Nov. 22.—An exception
ally fine week can be 
expected. Complete any 
unfinished tasks. Be 
gentle but firm with as
sociates.

SAGITTARIUS--Nov. 
23 to Dec. 21—You can
not afford to procrasti
nate now. Get tasksDear Louisa,

I am a widow, fifty . ,
years old-have been for completed. Then care-
five years. Recently I ful,y Pj»" a vaca,lon
met this man about ten .'nn rn m ,
years younger than I , CAPRICORN -Dec. 22
and we seemed to hit it ° ân’ . e 1C. 
off just fine. Wc seem 7oun« v  around
to like the same things, Y™ 8 "’W,.UP- You «"*  
baseball games, good no* a k c 'hv rcsPons,b,l- 
movies or television I jLe™Jor.c!cr
am a good cook and 
have my own home but 
just enough money to 
get by with.

He has a good

AQUARIUS —Jan. 20 
to Feb. 18—Say what 

mean and mean 
what you say. The ten
dency to be wishy-

business "and h“as asked cou,d Sel y°u in
me to marry him. My ‘ "m sc E S -F e b  19 to 
daughter objects and says . .  , ..I am .iiiw .......... ,  March 20-Uncoopera-I am silly to marry a
man younger than I.
She can’t say he is
marrying me for money 
as I haven’t any to duc,’vc ass,s,an,s’
speak of.

live and uncaring help 
can cost— you plenty. 
Rid yourself of unpfo-

ARIES—March 21 to 
April 2 0 -You are very

Do you think 1 should X e  tomLking an ex- 

r « ahoyu ld .Cnac°cnep“ thU . “ i
man?

— Widow—N.M.
Answer:

If you two people 
are companionable and 
he has the money to 
run your house com
fortably, while you cook 
delicious meats, I doubt 
if ten years difference 
in age will be a great 
handicap for a succesful 
marriage. Some people 
have been old all of 
their lives and others 
remain young until 
they die. It is a mat
ter of attitude, health 
and optimism.

reer decision. The right 
one can boost you into 
a higher income brack
et.

—Louisa

Address: Louisa, Box
532, Orangeburg, SC.
29115.

Your troubles don’t
interest other people.

A compliment a da)' 
keeps the quarrel away.

There’s more to being 
a good teacher than 
knowledge of a subject.
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FAMILY PACK FRESHF A M I L Y  P A C K  
W H O L E  S L A B  P O R r

R ib s Fryero u t  BONELESS ARM

C h a rc o a l 
S te a k  «Mc

CARIBBEAN. TERIYAKI, TO M ATO A ND HERB OR CAJUN

Chicken ,
bv George 1 ” ' BreastS H o r m e i j b y  George

$11 7HORMEL

Little Sizzlers
HORMEL CURE 81 HALF OR WHOLE

Mini Hams
HORMEL BLACK LABEL

Sliced Bacon
HORMeL LIGHT N LEAN

Franks

12 OZ. 
LINKS

$3 37

$ 1  9 7
P K G

WITH BLEACH 
LAUNDRY DETERGENT

ULTRA
TIDE

46 OZ. BOX

$ 2 * 9

SHURFINE GRADE A SHURFINE ASSTD.
ASSORTED 

BATH TISSUE
TENDERCRUST 

SPLIT TOP ASSORTED DETERGENT

LARGE ICE ANGEL WHITE ULTRA
EGGS CREAM SOFT BREAD TIDE

DOZEN ’/a  GAL. SQ. CTN. 4 ROLL PKG. 1 Vi LB. LOAF 4 2  O Z. BOX

JARS
ASSORTED SECOND

GERBERS 
BABY FOOD

"B IG  ROLL" 
ABSORBENT PAPER

BOUNFY
TOWELS

SM / M ED/ LGE / X-LGE 
CONVEN. PAK BOYS/GIRLS

LUVS
DIAPERS

QUAKER

MASA TRIGO
QUAKER

MASA HARINA
FACIAL TISSUE

PUFFS

4 IB 
BAG

5 IB 
BAG

2 5 0  CT. 
. BOX

FACIAL TISSUE

PUFFS PLUS
ALWAYS REG/ SLENDER/ LONG/ THIN

M A X I PADS
ALWAYS REG/ DEODORANT/LONG

P ANTILINERS
POWDER AUTO. DISH DETERGENT

CASCADE
LIQUID DISH DETERGENT

IVORY
CORN CHIPS

FRITOS®

1 5 0  CT 
. BOX

2 1 -2 7  CT 
BOX

RED RIPE

TOMATOES
4 CT. CELLO PAK

U.S. NO. 1 RUSSET

POTATOES
5 LB. BAG

18-22 CT 1
BOX I

65  OZ 
BOX

22 OZ 
BTL

M .9 9
SIZE

OZARKA CHICKEN OR BEEF

POT PIES 3
DOWNYFLAKE BUTTERMILK

WAFFLES
PET RITZ DEEP DISH

PIE SHELLS

7 OZ. 
PKGS

12 OZ 
PKG

$ |0 0

$  1 3 9

2 CT 
PKG

FRESH CRISP

CARROTS 2 LB
.............................BAG 4 7 *

HONEYDEW

MELONS 5 7 *
JEWEL GREEN

LIMES , . . 1 5  FOR
$ | 0 0

WHITE

ONIONS ...... 3  LBS

$ | 0 0
GARDEN FRESH

CUCUMBERS 3 .o .
$ | 0 0

FRESH GREEN

CABBAGE 4  LBS.
$ | 0 0

HEALTHY CHOICE ASSORTED

ENTREES
SUNNY DELIGHT CHILLED CITRUS

PUNCH
SHURFINE

BISCUITS
KRAFT SHRED. COL. J A C K /M . C H D ./M O Z Z

CHEESE
SPREAD

PARKAY

7 .5  OZ 
BOX

64 OZ 
CTN.

8 5 CT. 
CANS

8 OZ. 
PKG

$|00

$  1 7 9  

$  |  8 9

HEALTH AMD BEAUTY
ASSORTED TOOTHPASTE

CLOSE UP
ASSORTED

MASSENGILL
SYLVANIA SOFT WHITE 6 0 /  7 5 /1 0 0  WATT

LIGHT BULBS
ASSORTED SHAMPOO

SUAVE
ASSORTED CONDITIONER

SUAVE
HAIR SPRAY AERO/NON AERO

SUAVE

6 .4  OZ. 
TUBE

1 CT. 
PKG.

2 CT. 
PKG.

16 OZ. 
BTL.

16 OZ. 
BTL.

8 OZ 
SIZE

POST CEREAL

CRAPE NUTS
r —
S BUY
|  a  2 4  o z

I

24 OZ 
BOX

IN STORE CERtlfICATE OfEEB EXPIRE S MAY 31 lW H

G R A P E -  
N U T S *  

I  C e re a l 
■

GET FREE
1/2 GAL 

SHURSAVING 
MILK

o o o o a t T H R I F T W A Y  L A  T I E N D a I
S T o h e s o n i v  |

T o  th e  re ta ile r  M u s i t>** s u O m it ltd  m c o m p i.a n c e  w itn  m 
G F C  R e d e m p tio n  P o n c y C  1 M a il lo  G e n e ra l f o o d s  R  
C o rp o ra tio n  P O  B o » 6 0 i  K a n k a k e e  11 6G 90? ■

R C O B H A R U D  !

At the Checkout
(R e ta il V a iu e  U p  lo  S i 0 0 )

4 3000

CASSEROLE

PINTO
BEANS

4 LB. BAG

12076 

A

POST REG/ W ALMONDS-OF OATS

]L0AEIA 4.N-ci!J l.
(~iw STORE CERTIFICATE T OFFER EXPIRES MAY 31 19* l|

BUY GET FREE

16 OZ 
BOX

a i6 o z H o n e y  ONE DOZEN 
Roasted or Almond SHURFINE 

POST' HONEY LARGE EGGS 
BUNCHES OF 
OATS* Cereal

O F F E R
G O O D  a t  t h r if  • >j a  y LA TIENDA

REGULAR OR LITE SYRUP

LOG CABIN
Tw ?Q *C ER TlF lC A U  H*FtR EXPIRES MAY II  199̂

BUY GET FREE

24 OZ 
BTL

S T O H t . O N l Y  
To  (he re ta ile r  M u s t b e  S u D m itif f.  in  c o m p lia n c e  w ith  ■  
G F C  R e d e m p tio n  P o ke y  C 1 M a il lo  G e n e ra l F o o d s  B 
C o rp o ia i io n  P  O  B o *  601 K a n k a k e e  II 6 0 9 0 2  “

a 24 oz 2 LB SHURFINE
2oLoRat THRIFTW AY LA TIENDA

STORES ONLY

R C O B H A U U O

* At the Checkout
( R e t a i l  V a l u e  u p  l o  $ 1  0 0 )

I r ,  I n  A  M  /~ *  A  U  tZ  M l  V  To th e  re ta ile r  M u s i b e  su D m .n e d  m  c o m p lia n c e  w iinRegular or Lite P A N C A K E  IV I lX  G F C  F ie o e m u iio n  P o lic y  C  I  M a r l io  G e n e ra l Fo
LOG CABIN*

L .______________________ —  ~  _____________

cfEthniftiua

Syrup

AFFILIATED
FOODS IN C .
W M 8 t »  ST0»t

C o rp o ra tio n  P C  B o » 6 0 1  K a n fcanee  I I  6 0 9 0 2

Kcojruno?

At the Checkout
( R eM u i I V a l u e  U p  l o  $ 1  0 0 )

WE ACCEPT FOOD STAMPS... 
WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
MAY 12 -18 , 1991

ALL TYPES

COCA-
COLA
2 LITER BTL.

I
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